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PRESS: Akaku: Maui Community Television, Inc.
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: . . (gavel). . . Aloha and good afternoon. The Planning
Committee will come to order. I'm Chair Sol Kaho'ohalahala and I wanna welcome all
of those who have attended our meeting this afternoon. Let me say that we will begin
with public testimony in a few moments. But if I may ask any of you, if you have any
sound-making devices, if you would put them on the silent mode or turn them off at this
time. Yeah. That will be appreciated. Okay. Let me begin by introducing to you our
Committee Members that are here with us. First, I'd like to acknowledge our Vice-Chair.
Jo Anne Johnson.
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: Aloha.
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Aloha. And then, Member Gladys Baisa.
COUNCILMEMBER BALSA: Good afternoon, Chair.
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Good afternoon. We have Member Michael Molina.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Good afternoon, Chairman.
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Aloha. Member Bill Medeiros.
COUNC1LMEMBER MEDEIROS: Aloha and good afternoon, Chair.
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Okay. And Member Wayne Nishiki.
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Good afternoon.
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CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Thank you. This afternoon, Member Michael Victorino is
excused. And none of our non-voting Members are here at the moment. To my right, I
want to introduce the Department of Corporation Counsel representative, Mr. Michael
Hopper.
MR. HOPPER: Good afternoon.
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Aloha. And then, our Administrative representatives from the
Planning Department, we have Director Kathleen Aoki.
MS. AOKI: Good afternoon.
CHAIR KAHO' OHALAHALA: Aloha. And Administrator for Long Range Planning Division,
John Summers.
MR. SUMMERS: Aloha.
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Aloha. And also Senior Planning...Senior Planner, Simone
Bosco. Aloha. And then to my left, I want to introduce our Planning Staff members. To
the far left is our Committee Secretary, Clarita Balala, and then our Legislative Attorney,
Mr. David Raatz.
Let's see...we will accept public testimony in a few moments. If you haven't done so, I
would ask that you sign up in the table out front there to list yourself. If you're wishing
to testify, as you come up to the podium, the Chair will allow you three minutes of time,
with one minute to conclude. And I would like you to state for the record, your name and
who you represent when you're at the, the podium.
Let me take a few moments and just introduce our agenda item for today. We are in
PC-2(2) and this is the Maui Island Plan component of the General Plan Update. Today's
meeting gives us another opportunity to consider the Planning Department's draft of the
first Maui Island Plan. And for the public's information, the Maui Island Plan is the
second component of the 2030 General Plan Update, following the Countywide Policy
Plan, which was enacted by ordinance earlier this year. This is the Planning Committee's
19 th meeting to date on the Maui Island Plan and this is...we are in our third month on
this particular plan. As noted on the meeting agenda, the Planning Committee is
reviewing Chapter 6, relating to infrastructure. So time permitting, we may also review
the housing issue, which is going back into Chapter 5 if we get completed with Chapter 6
any time today.
So, at this time the Chair would like to begin with public testimony. And again, each
testifier, you'll have three minutes of time and one minute to conclude. And I'd like to
begin by calling up Rita Barreras, who will be followed by Patricia Ross.
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. . .BEGIN PUBLIC TESTIMONY.. .
MS. BARRERAS: Good afternoon, Chairman, Members of the Planning Committee. My
name's Rita Barreras. I'm the Director of Aging with Aloha Coalition and I'm also Chair
of the Mayor's Council on Health. Our group, Aging with Aloha Coalition Policy and
Advocacy Committee members recently had the opportunity to review both Chapters 4
and 6 because of home and community based services or long-term care as, as the
terminology might be. We were interested in knowing what were the items in Chapter 6
that were being deleted and I do appreciate the information we received from John
Summers and Kathleen Aoki to clarify that much of, some of the material had appeared
in Chapter 4, thus the reason for recommending removal, removal of redundancies. But
as we went through the documents, we realized that many of the recommendations of the
Coalition that we have developed in our document called Home and Community Based
Services Recommendations are included and so we're very pleased to see that. And we
are also wanting to thank the General Plan Advisory Committee, the Maui Planning
Commission, the Administration, including both the Planning Department and the
Department of Housing and Human Concerns, including the Maui County Office on
Aging that reviewed these documents.
It also is reflecting information that was recommended by the Maui Health Initiative Task
Force, and we are continuing our health promotion work with the Mayor's Council on
Health. So we got a better understanding of what the issues were and what was
appearing in the Plans. There are a few members of our Coalition who are going to
testify today. We did identify some areas that we thought would be good to give you
some updates because as with all plans, things change. And the other things that we kind
of observed in terms of the terminology functional plan that perhaps it really means an
implementation plan, and that we would recommend to the Planning Committee that
perhaps all of these plans should reflect a department lead, so that the citizens know
which department to work with in terms of follow up around those implementation plans.
And we also recommend that some annual updates be provided to this Planning
Committee, thus the reason we have some Coalition members testifying today to share
with you some changes that have occurred even since we published our set of
recommendations, the world has changed. And I'll give you an example. We have
traditionally heard the terminology long-term care, but at the national level that is
changing to long-term support and services. We're gradually getting away from that
terminology. Here in Hawaii, and especially Maui County, we are using home and
community based services, because that is more inclusive, rather than placing long-term
care as the lead to mean, most people think it's nursing homes. Home and community
based services is more inclusive. So thank you for this time. I just wanted to say thanks.
Mahalo.
CHAIR KAHO' OHALAHALA: Okay. Thank you. Members, are there any questions for the
testifier?
MS. BARRERAS: Thank you.
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CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Seeing none, thank you. The next testifier is Patricia Ross, to
be followed by Anthony Krieg.
MS. ROSS: Good afternoon, Mr. Chair and Members of the Council. I am Patricia Ross, a
long-time member of the Coalition for Aging with Aloha. My testimony is very brief. I
support all the points that the Aging with Aloha Coalition has brought up. I am
especially concerned about getting rights for the veterans to get our own facility here on
Maui. So I will keep fighting for that 'till the day I can't fight anymore. Thank you very
much.
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Okay. Thank you. Member Johnson, question?
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: Yes. Thank you so much for coming today, Patricia. The, the one
area that I wanted to find out because I know that we have talked about this at the
Council, and I know that the Veteran's cemeteries, even though it's not a support service,
it sort of is. Did you address or did the Coalition address that part of the discussion when
they made the recommendations or do you feel...have you seen that anywhere in the
Plan?
MS. ROSS: What we were trying to do was go under the idea that we're a rural area, and many
things are answered on Oahu, but we're very far away from that, so we have constantly
been bringing up the meeting, what can we do to support the veterans? And we're
working on it and hopefully someday, we can get... belong to the Veteran's
Administration and get our facility here on Maui.
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: Yeah, and, and I look forward to...if you do take a look once again
and update that, I'd be very interested to see if you have any recommendations as to
where things like cemeteries or memorial parks -MS. ROSS: We'll see.
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: --could be situated, because of course, that is really important for the
loved ones that survive in close proximity to where you live to be able to visit those who
you've lost.
MS. ROSS: We know that very well.
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: I know.
MS. ROSS: ... (Laughter)...
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: Thank you, Pat.
MS. ROSS: Thank you. We will try.
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CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Any other questions? Hold on, we have another question for
you, Ms. Ross. Go ahead, Member Medeiros.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Mahalo, Mr. Chairman. And thank you for being here and
for your testimony this afternoon. I, I just wanted to know, in, in your perspective, how
do you think the County could help? Is it with...as far as where we are placing
opportunities in the Maui Island Plan? Is that what you're thinking?
MS. ROSS: Number one, we've looked at property.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Okay.
MS. ROSS: It has to be above flood plain. It's gotta be near medical facilities.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Uh-huh.
MS. ROSS: And there are some areas we thought we had the answer with the Department of
Education donating some land with Maui High School.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Uh-huh.
MS. ROSS: And the VA kind of said, we don't like to put facilities on land we don't own.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Uh-huh.
MS. ROSS: So we're still working on that, trying to get clarification. And someday, I hope we
can bring it all together and have our own veteran's center here on Maui.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Okay. And, and I, I think, you know, we're, we're all
looking forward for, for that too. Because, you know, there's four of us that are veterans
on the Council -MS. ROSS: I know.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: --Member Molina, myself, Member Nishiki, and, and
Member Pontanilla. So we are searching for that same opportunity as you are. So if you
do come up with anything, if you could let us know, and we can, you know, apply it to
our planning, that would be helpful.
MS. ROSS: We will certainly try and work on it.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Okay. Thank you for -MS. ROSS: Thank you.
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COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: --for your efforts on behalf of the veterans.
MS. ROSS: You bet.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Mahalo, Mr. Chairman.
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Okay. Any further questions? Okay. Thank you.
Mr. Anthony Krieg, followed by Kirk Hunt.
MR. KRIEG: Aloha and good afternoon, Council Chair, Members of the Council. My name is
Tony Krieg. I'm CEO of Hale Makua Health Services. As most of you know, Hale
Makua Health Services has been serving the community as a non-profit health care
organization for over 60 years. We employ over 500 persons, which contribute much to
the economy of Maui. Our current set of services include home health, case management
for foster families who care for persons who otherwise would be in the nursing home,
inpatient and outpatient rehabilitation program for persons of all ages recovering from
wounds, strokes, heart attacks and fractures, and two skilled nursing facilities, one in
Wailuku and one in Kahului with over a total of 325 nursing beds.
Let me first recognize and acknowledge the work of the General Plan Advisory Council
and the staff of the Planning Department, which as you know, have worked for many
hours, days, and months to craft the Maui Island General Plan. But I'd like to highlight a
few items in Chapter 6 related to infrastructure and public facilities of the Plan that I
believe are of particular importance to the future of long-term care health services. As
you heard, long-term care is...should be viewed as a broad definition in which services
help meet the need of both the medical and non-medical needs of people with chronic
illness or disability who cannot care for themselves for long periods of time. So this
ranged from care in the home, day care, day help, foster homes, assisted living facilities
and nursing homes. Chapter 6 recommends among other things that policies and County
support, more modern and expanded long-term care facilities, recognize that facilities for
low-income elders who need long-term institutional care are needed in the form of
affordable housing. I'd ask that you evaluate the needs of the long-term care disabled
and provide planning support for their care and some others.
While it's true that Maui's population is aging, changes in Federal and State health care
policy and funding for long-term care services to care for this population, is rapidly
altering how and where services are delivery [sic]. Funding for nursing home
institutional care is tightening, while funding for home and community based services
expanding. So much has been talked and written about the need for additional long-term
care services and facilities, however, let's recognize that health care policy and funding
for seniors is in large part, driven by State and Federal laws and rule-making. For
example, two years ago, the State of Hawaii turned over the management of the Medicaid
funding for the aged, blind, and disabled to two for-profit insurance companies. The
contracts that were awarded gave incentives for decreasing nursing home placement and
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incentives for home based or surrogate home based care. This year a monumental piece
of legislation entitled the Patient Protection and Affordable Care Act was passed by
Congress and signed into law by President Obama. There are many provisions in this law
that provide for funding of home and community based services. I want to point out to
you on a graph that I've given you that...
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Mr. Krieg? Mr. Krieg, can you...Mr. Krieg, can you conclude
in a minute?
MR. KRIEG: Yeah. Hale Makua has 33 empty beds today. And the reason we do is because of
these policy changes. So, I'll, I'll, I'll end by saying we should not over simplify the
need for long-term care beds by just advocating for the old nursing home model. The
Maui Bed Needs Study needs updating and should include newer forms of 24-hour
support that can provide a better human habitat for frail persons who need our care.
Thanks.
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Okay. Thank you. We'll begin with questions, Member
Johnson followed by Member Baisa.
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: Yes, Tony. Thanks very much. And I know you and I have talked
about some of the changes that are occurring. I know that one of the concepts that you
had been working on was the...it's not really an assisted living facility but the concept
whereby you have a home care setting, and...I don't know, I can't remember the, you
know what the name...
MR. KRIEG: That's okay. Yeah.
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: Yeah. Anyway, you know what I mean. The, the basic concept
would be that the person lives in a setting that is like their own home.
MR. KRIEG: Right.
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: Are the facilities that we're looking at or even, I guess, modeling
your type of facility into becoming that kind of facility if there is funding available, is
that where we're going? Is that what we should be looking at?
MR. KRIEG: Yeah. That's where Hale Makua is going. And we have a dilemma in the sense
that we have...the Wailuku facility is 40-years old. It's on land that's leased from the
County. That lease is up in seven or eight years. Fifty-two beds in that facility are in
four-bed wards. So we're having to make a decision do we...some people call it putting
a lipstick on a pig, in terms of do we put money into that building or do we downsize the
number of beds. And the reason I mention that is 'cause I'm aware that there are, there
are proposals to build more nursing home beds 'cause everybody's been clamoring for
that. But I think that, I think that what we need to do is what I call build human habitats.
And I think the nursing home itself is in the way we've looked at it is a dinosaur. I think
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the nursing home is going to be used for sub-acute care, for things, and it already is that
hospitals were used, ten years ago. But I think people who need 24-hour care and support
can get that care and support from assisted living, and they are. Roselani Place is a good
example, so is Kalama Heights, and not cost a $100,000 a year.
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: Yeah. I, I just...we're trying to frame this, because we're looking
30 years or -MR. KRIEG: Right.
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: --more out. And where we locate these kinds of facilities is really
critical. So...
MR. KRIEG: So I think if you don't think of it as a facility but you think of it as a series of
homes imbedded in the community, like the rest of the, you know, homes. That's why I
think it is a good notion that in the Plan it says that housing for people who need
long-term care services is an affordable housing issue.
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: Yeah. And, and so, would you, would you say that one of things we
should look at doing is the verbiage that's contained in this section?
MR. KRIEG: Yes.
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: Adopt that, that wording that says, home and community based
services?
MR. KRIEG: Yeah. Both are needed, obviously.
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: Okay.
MR. KRIEG: Yeah.
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: Alright. Thank you.
CHAIR KAHO' OHALAHALA: Okay. Thank you. Member Baisa?
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Yes. Thank you, Chair. And thank you, Tony, for being here
this afternoon. I know this has been your life's work.
MR. KRIEG: Yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: I'm kind of surprised to hear about empty beds at Hale Makua.
How long have you had them?
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MR. KRIEG: I think it started about a year ago. Again, when the decision...policy decision was
made to put...you know, and 85 percent of all the people in all of the nursing home beds
on Maui are Medicaid recipients. So when they put that out to bid and provided
incentives to insurance companies to place people other places. and even provide
assistance to families who are caring for their own elders--which I, I think is great--it
started to change the reason why so many people have been placed in Hale Makua all
these years. And so I think that the...we have 124 beds at, at, at Wailuku. We have 109
people there today.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Wow. That, that's a...it's such an important change from where
we were -MR. KRIEG: Uh-huh.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: --for many, many years and -MR. KRIEG: Right.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: --we just couldn't keep up with the long-term care beds. The
reason I'm asking--I'm really surprised--is I believe I've recently read that they were
going to put more long-term care beds up at Kula. Well, how does that connect?
MR. KRIEG: Well, the hospital has about 35 people who are on the so-called wait list. And
many of these people either have no payment source, okay, so that we're not going to
take them, right? Or they have problems that most nursing homes in the State of Hawaii
would have a real difficulty managing. And so I think the, the pitch to the State was that
if you give us money to expand a State, quasi-State facility, maybe those people would be
accommodated up there. But I, I think that the real question is...'cause the Maui Bed
Needs Study, which is quoted a lot in the documents that you have, you know, talks about
the need for more long-term care beds. I think there are a need for more long-term care
beds, I just think they ought to be licensed differently than a nursing home, which the
requirements put the cost way up. So assisted living care homes, other types of 24-hour
care for people who need 24-hour support and don't need the services of a nurse 24/7 is
what we need.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: So as taxpayers, can you...I know you know an awful lot about
this and you may have it at your finger tips. If you don't, that's okay, you can tell us
later, but can you give us the comparison between what it would cost say to keep a
patient at Kula Hospital and what it would cost to keep a patient at Hale Makua?
MR. KRIEG: Yeah. Well, that...that's, that's a...
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: As, as taxpayers, I mean what does the taxpayer pay?
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MR. KRIEG: It costs, it costs 8,000 to $9,000 a month at Hale Makua and it costs between 10
and $14,000 a month at Kula for the same service. The reason is that Kula is a
critical-access hospital which has four or five acute-care beds and the rest are long-term
care. So they have to have their charges higher than their cost or they get reimbursed less
than their charge. They get reimbursed less...you get reimbursed the lesser of your
charge or your cost. So if your charge is lower than your cost, you get reimbursed less.
So they have to keep their charges up. That's a, that's a remnant of the old system, which
is rapidly disappearing. But it's much more expensive at Kula than it is here.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Well, you know, if you look at the dollars and cents, wouldn't it
make more sense if they rented beds from you and paid less but...
MR. KRIEG: Yeah, but, but that's...yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: I, I, I understand your situation -MR. KRIEG: Yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: --but to me, it...if it's dollars and cents and we're trying to
survive in these tough times, we got to get creative.
MR. KRIEG: Yeah. And I, I think, you know, if we look at both...all three facilities as sort of
outmoded, we have to create something new. And I think Kula has the land to, to, to do
something innovative. I've always thought that. We don't. So we look forward to this
General Plan coming into place and some, some of the other plans, operational plans so
that hopefully, land might become available, so we can do something that's more cost
effective and more humane.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: It's really funny. You and I have been talking about this for 30
years, 40 years, however long we've been talking about it and guess what? We're almost
on the door of the nursing home.
MR. KRIEG: Yeah, yeah. But I think we're also on the door of a new, a new set of policies
that's going to change things, hopefully for us.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: ... (Laughter)... Okay. Thank you very much. And thanks for
all the good work.
MR. KRIEG: Yeah. Thank you.
CHAIR KAHO OHALAHALA: Okay. Member Medeiros, go ahead.
.

COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Mahalo, Mr. Chairman. Mr. Krieg, thank you for being
here, for your testimony. I wanted to asked you, with the obvious recognition of the baby
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boomers generation, which most of us here fall under, why is it that...and you kind of
explained part of it, that funding would be reduced at this time?
MR. KRIEG: Well, I think if you look at Maui as a plantation community that's slowly moving
away from that, almost everybody from the time that Hale Makua was thought of and
Kula Hospital changed from the TB sanitarium to what it is today, were plantation
workers and people didn't have, they didn't have retirement, they didn't have...they
didn't own homes, you know, homes, you know, all of the...and all of us here who are
baby boomers probably own our own home. We have some form of pension. So our
personal disposable income is much higher than your grandparents and their parents.
And that...what...so what...that's what drove the Medicaid program back in the day.
And so the nursing homes were the place of last resort. But as Federal rules came in and
more and more regulation came in, the cost went up. So none of us in this room can
afford a $100,000 a year, including me, at least for very long. So it means that we have
to sell our homes and, you know, give away assets, and I just think that's a broken model.
So what needs to happen is that we need to bring 24-hour care and support to people at
lower price points, and that's not the nursing home model.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Uh-huh. Thank you for that, you know, facts and, and for
that perspective. Is the industry of, of nursing home institutions...do they work with our
State and Federal Legislators as far as laws and rule-making?
MR. KRIEG: You bet, but most of the nursing home rules come from the Feds. And I would
say that...and we have a national association, but, you know, nursing homes haven't been
happy places throughout the last 40 or 50 years.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Uh-huh.
MR. KRIEG: And, and because they've been unhappy places for everyone, more and more rules
have come in to provide more safety, you know, higher quality, et cetera, but all that's
come with a cost. But if you look at Roselani Place, Roselani Place, we used to get all of
the Alzheimer's clients who were private pay. Alright. Roselani Place is offering that
same service for $6,000 a month, and we're offering it for nine to ten because that's our
cost. Well, I mean that's great for the community. I think that more Roselani Places
need to happen, but Roselani Place doesn't have a nurse 24-hours a day. We've got to
have two nurses for 40 beds on two out of three shifts. You know, the cost of a nurse, the
average salary of a nurse is 55 to $60,000 coming out of MCC. So it's those kind of
economics that we're facing.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Uh-huh. And so for Roselani Place and Hale Makua is it
different categories of licensing?
MR. KRIEG: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Okay. That requires you more nursing --
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MR. KRIEG: That's right.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: --on duty as compared to them?
MR. KRIEG: Right.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Okay. And then finally, the example that you gave that the
State of Hawaii turned over the management of Medicaid funding to for-profit insurance
companies, did that process involve a bidding process?
MR. KRIEG: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Oh, it did?
MR. KRIEG: It did.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: I see and so...
MR. KRIEG: But they also exempted them from General Excise Tax which I find interesting.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: And, and, and was that an incentive -MR. KRIEG: Oh, yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: --for these companies to bid for it?
MR. KRIEG: Yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Okay. Thank you for the information.
MR. KRIEG: You're welcome.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Mahalo, Mr. Chairman.
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Okay. Thank you, Mr. Krieg. The next testifier is Kirk Hunt.
and to be followed by Larry Carter.
MR. HUNT: Hi, my name is Kirk Hunt. Greetings, Sol and the Council. This is my first
Council meeting ever. If I appear nervous, it's mostly feigned because at my present age,
I just don't really care what people think anymore. Anyway, I was told this was going to
be a meeting about transportation and maybe that's involved, and that's what I came to
talk about. And specifically, the...a new route to West Maui and this is very
contemporary because it was in today's Maui News with Senator Inouye who needs to
hear this.
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First about me, I came here in 1974, surfer, got married, had five kids. They all
graduated from Lahainaluna, they were all born at Maui Memorial, and you know, I've
had a great life here. And when I first came here, there was no signals on West Maui and
in 1980 they had this big storm that closed off the road for three days. And that's when I
realized we needed to have an alternate route. And since then I've been very, very
concerned about it and I've gone to every meeting I can. I was...I've gone to all the task
force meetings. Right now there's a task force for an alternate route that's been going on,
although I haven't gotten an e-mail and I haven't gone to any meetings lately, 'cause I
don't know what's going on with them. The last I heard, they were talking about doing a
road in 2035 that was going to cost $500 million, and that's beyond my lifetime. And I
think it's beyond a lot of your lifetimes.
But anyway, I have about a one-minute presentation, I'm still on the introduction. I,
I...well, let me read this. A new road over the Pali much higher than the present road is
the most practical and advisable additional access to West Maui available. Studies have
shown...including Jan Yagi Buen's task force in 1998, that was her campaign promise.
She said she was going to create a taskforce, and they came up with the most practical
way to get across the West Maui Mountains was a new road over, over the Pali. Because
a tunnel and a bridge over the...or a road over the Pali or going around Kahakuloa...and
they've even talked about bridges around, in the ocean and trains, but none of that is as
good as a new road. And a new...the...around the north side is the most
impractical...the most practical...wait, I got ahead of myself. Anyway, any other way is
costly and fraught with environmental and cultural concerns.
Other studies have recommended a route that is at the base of West Maui Mountains, as
far from the ocean as possible, because that avoids the most endangered species and
environmental problems, and it also avoids most of the cultural sites that are...tend to be
closer to the ocean. And Arakawa bought a pathway above the, the current development
that's going on in Launiupoko, or not Launiupoko, Ukumehame. And, and so we have a
route already designed, we just need to build a road up above, up somewhere up near the,
the windmills. And it can't be one real close to the other one because the, the valleys and
the bridges would be too costly. And, anyway, so that's what I'm recommending. And
I'm hoping that, you know, somebody else will take up the, the plan to build a new road
across the West Maui Mountains. Thank you.
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Thank you.
MR. HUNT: Bye.
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Members, any questions?
MR. HUNT: Any questions?
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CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Okay. Seeing none, thank you. Mr. Larry Carter, to be
followed by Todd Butcher.
MR. CARTER: Yes. My name's Larry Carter. And I do want to thank the Commission. the
Councils, and the staff that have worked on the plans for Maui. And it takes many hours.
You can tell from the testimony that the fields that you deal with are moving rapidly, like
health. And I want to make a few comments about telecare. And I'm not a natural
person for that but have tried to become that instead.
I was a community college president for 20 years at three different institutions, small to
large, about 700 students up to 10,000. So I have that behind me. Retired in Maui and
my passion has become to try to get telecare into the remote and rural areas of Maui. My
secondary goal is in the meantime, try to apply definition or help that I can provide-because I have some time, I'm retired--to check about 29 websites once a week and see
what's new in the field, what the latest device is. And the latest, I'm pleased to report, is
a smart Band-Aid. You put it on your arm, it has a chip in it, it can give you blood
pressure and send the message to your doctor what it is. So that's a long ways from
where most of us are.
So I also want to mention that through some of the policies and suggestions that Rita
Barreras mentioned from the Mayor's Council on Health, which I'm on, and also the
Aging with Aloha Coalition, you have inserted, last year, the word telemedicine, which is
huge progress. And I'm just here simply today to try and refine that and bring it maybe a
little closer to being on target. So if you look at the suggested vocabulary I have, I'm
suggesting that you breakdown your thinking into maybe three pieces. And telecare is
generally considered to be care in the home, not always, and people don't all agree on
these definitions. Then telehealth is a little broader, and I think the direction that's going
is to get the whole family, whole family on websites that can help educate them about
health, diet, preventing diseases, and so on. And also socialization in the families so the
brother-in-law in the mainland can talk to the kupuna in Maui that has an illness. So it's
fairly broad. Then telemedicine, I tend to reserve for doctor to doctor. I mean they are
doctors of medicine and that's what they do.
Telecare can be done with nurse and a teletech in the home or a family member that's
trained in technology. So as you plan, there might be times when you can insert those
words in Chapter 4 or especially Chapter 6. So that leads to the suggested planning
changes. And one here, I, I'm not sure what you do with this but it says insert the word
telecare, that's what I say, in the deletion, for the policy issue statement. Because the
statement says, it's deleted, it goes to policy issue. But I don't know what the policy
issue says. So wherever that went, you might insert telecare in that particular deletion.
And then the two main ones, I wanted to point it out, point out, are item 899 and add one
word at the end. It says, support efforts to improve medical services to remote and
outlying regions using telecare and mobile units. Insert the word telecare, they go
together. The mobile unit can provide telecare, do measurements, get them to the doctor.
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The family member can provide telecare at home that may keep the mobile unit from
having to come as often. And then the next item is 932, another insertion. It says,
support the establishment of programs, and I suggest including telehealth, to assist the
elderly and people with disabilities to remain in their homes and age in place. And you
could even take the Aging in Place Coalition's definition and, and leave out remain in
their homes, it's kind of redundant. And just say people with disabilities to age in place.
Okay. Then, I just put some...
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Mr. Carter? Mr. Carter, can you conclude, please? Can you
conclude, please?
MR. CARTER: Yes.
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Uh-huh.
MR. CARTER: Then at the bottom, are just some notes, and they're kind of teasers for the
future. Yeah, and so next year we can talk about that smart Band-Aid and smart homes,
and lifespan homes, was the new words I picked up yesterday in my research. Thank you
for your time.
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Okay. Thank you. Members, are there any questions? Okay.
Member Medeiros?
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Mahal°, Mr. Chairman. Dr. Carter? Thank you for your
testimony.
MR. CARTER: Thank you.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: And, and, I, I think it's very important what you're, you're
saying, especially for rural and isolated communities. For instance, in Hana, to reduce
costs for prescribe...prescription medications, the Hana Health Center, which is our only
medical facility in Hana right now, it comes from Kauai by veer... by way of an
electronic signal. They, they have the medication at the cabinets at the Hana
Medical...Hana Health, and but it's prescribed through Kauai who hits a button and the
medication comes out of the cabinet.
MR. CARTER: Uh-huh.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: So there are ways of keeping costs down for rural areas,
and yet, still having access to what you need to access, such as medication. So I think
what you brought up is very important for us. And I, I just wanted to ask you one thing
beyond that is...appreciate you...you're explaining your employment history of being a
president of, you know, universities and colleges. And may I ask what your PhD
discipline is in?
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MR. CARTER: Is what?
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Your PhD discipline. What, what is it in?
MR. CARTER: Just to precede that, my first three degrees were in mathematics, which doesn't
help me a lot in retirement.
...(Laughter)...
MR. CARTER: But I, but I did learn...people say, what did you get out of all that, and I say,
well, I guess overall, there's no such thing as an exact number.
...(Laughter)...
MR. CARTER: And then we go from there. But the PhD was in adult learning, which I find
very helpful in adaptation to this field.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Right.
MR. CARTER: And I did 60 interviews, in homes, not interviews but actual telecare delivery
with Department of Health nurses during the past two years. And 48 of those we had
enough broad, broadband to have a good telecare visit and monitoring of certain kinds of
illness.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Okay.
MR. CARTER: And so in watching how, mostly elderly, adapted to the telecare and, and
remove the suspicion that people have, that well, those old folks won't pick up on that
anyway. You have an old guy talking to an old person and we both got it. It took a while
but they really enjoyed it and they came out of their shell sometimes. It helped them,
even with the illness because they felt important.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Thank you, Dr. Carter, for your perspectives on this and
your suggestions, and appreciate your presence and testimony this afternoon. Okay.
Mahalo, Chairman.
MR. CARTER: Appreciate you folks. Thank you.
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Any further questions, Members? Okay. Seeing none, thank
you. Todd Butcher, followed by Roseanne Fernandez.
MR. BUTCHER: Good afternoon, Mr. Chairman and Council Members. My name is Todd
Butcher and I am the District Manager for Avis and Budget Rent A Car here on Maui.
On behalf of my company and its Maui employees, we oppose the recommendations that
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are currently suggested in the Plan to move or relocate the car rental operations from the
Kahului Airport to West and South Maui.
Some of the reasons for our opposition, one, we think it will adversely affect visitors to
Maui due to the added inconvenience of riding on a long bus ride after flying numerous
hours from the mainland, in addition to increased rental car cost. Two, too, we think it
will adversely affect our business by increasing the cost of doing business, which will in
turn increase car rental rates to visitors and thus result in significant decline in overall
visitors to Maui.
It will negatively impact Maui's goals to attract high-end visitors who do not want to be
bussed and told immediately where to start their vacation in West or South Maui, and
they prefer to have their independence in choosing what to do and where to go when
they're on vacation. Negatively impact Maui's restaurants, shops and businesses,
especially in the Kahului and Wailuku areas since most visitors will be bussed directly to
West and South Maui. Also reduce most of the $14 million that's currently provided in
concession in related fees to the Kahului Airport operations. And it will adversely
affect... impact Maui's economy by reducing the number of visitors to Maui, reducing the
amount of concessions currently paid to the Kahului Airport operations and wasting
numerous State and County resources that's already been committed to improving the
Kahului Airport operations and access to and from the Kahului Airport. In closing, I
simply urge you not to adopt the recommendation to move or relocate car rental
operations from the Kahului Airport to West and South Maui. Thank you.
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Okay. Thank you. Are there any questions, Members?
Member Molina?
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Yeah. Thank you, Mr. Chair. Good afternoon, Mr. Butcher.
Thank you for your testimony on this. In your, your role as District Manager for Avis
and Budget -MR. BUTCHER: Yes, sir.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: --are you aware nationwide if there's any of the rental car
outfits, your companies, are located outside of the airport?
MR. BUTCHER: No, sir, I'm not. I've, I've been with the company for 18 years. I've worked
in extensive different operations across the mainland as well as in Hawaii, and I'm not
familiar with any single operation where customers are not able to pick up a car at the
airport.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Okay. I can certainly see the inconvenience that it could
cause -MR. BUTCHER: Yes, sir.
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COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: --for your clientele. Thank you. Thank you, Chair.
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Members, any other questions? Okay. Seeing none, thank
you. Roseanne Fernandez and followed by Nancy Sulenta.
MS. FERNANDEZ: Hello, Chair Sol -CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Aloha.
MS. FERNANDEZ: --and Honorable Committee Members. My name is Roseanne Fernandez
and I'm the Area Manager of Maui with the Hertz Corporation. On behalf of our
company and its Maui employees, we oppose the recommendations to move or relocate
rental car operations from Kahului Airport to West and South Maui. and the language to
such effect being used in the Maui Island Plan. We support Catrala - Hawaii's position
on this matter. There's a lot of different reasons but I've been with the rental cars for 30
years and we have a very mixed clientele also including business travelers that come in,
go travel maybe ten minutes up the road, sometimes keep their cars for only 20 minutes.
It would not make sense to...for them to travel any further than Kahului Airport. Also,
one of the major things is our employees and the impact on our employees. Most of our
employees live in the Upcountry area and Kahului area, and to have them traveling to
West Maui or South Maui would be a hardship on them. ... (Coughs)... Excuse me. And
also the cost of building a new facility and taking away the money from the Kahului
Airport which the car rentals do support. In closing, I urge you not to adopt such
recommendations. Thank you for allowing me to testify.
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Okay. Thank you. Members, questions? Okay. Member
Johnson?
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: My question is basically, when people come in and they pick up the
car at the airport, I know there's a couple of sites over there. I think there's Hertz and
Budget also on the West Side, for example. Do they also pick up the cars at those
locations or do they just simply drop them off there and then take a shuttle?
MS. FERNANDEZ: Currently, we do, do about 5 percent of our business off property, and it is
actually not a very profitable location. A lot of people do not like to take buses and the
forms of transportation out there. They elect to get their car to give them more
opportunity. What we normally see out in the West Maui is group business, where
they're bussed in a group out to that location, also Kapalua Airport, people that come in
that way.
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: And, and you do the same thing in South Maui as well?
MS. FERNANDEZ: Yes.
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VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: Okay. And do you have any long-term plans that would alter that?
MS. FERNANDEZ: For the West Maui...
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: West and South, yeah.
MS. FERNANDEZ: No.
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: Okay. Alright. Thank you so much.
MS. FERNANDEZ: Thank you.
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Okay. Any other questions, Members? Okay, Member
Medeiros.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Mahalo, Mr. Chairman. Ms. Fernandez, thank you, for
your testimony. Having worked for Hertz while I was in college, I understand the rent a
car business. And what Member Johnson asked was very important, that you do have
other sites on West Maui and, and also South Maui?
MS. FERNANDEZ: We have just one hotel in South Maui.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Okay. And are your renters still allowed to pick up at one
station and drop off at another if they -MS. FERNANDEZ: It is an option, yes.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: -- if they rented at West Maui, they could drop it off at
Kahului Airport.
MS. FERNANDEZ: It is an option.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: So that opportunity is available to them?
MS. FERNANDEZ: Yes, it is.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Okay. Thank you for your testimony. Mahalo,
Mr. Chairman.
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Okay. Any other questions? Okay. Seeing none, thank you.
Nancy Sulenta, followed by Tanya Kapaku.
MS. SULENTA: Aloha, Chairman Kaho'ohalohalo [sic] and Honorary Committee Members.
My name is Nancy Sulenta and I work...I'm the General Manager for Dollar Rent A Car
and Thrifty Rent A Car at the Kahului Airport. On behalf of our company and its many
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Maui employees, we oppose the recommendations to move or relocate our rental
facilities to the, to the West Maui or South Maui. And I agree with the testimonies of
everyone who has testified on this issue prior to me coming up. But I've worked in the
rent-a-car business in Hawaii for 41 years and 25 years here in Kahului. And, when
you're on the counter renting a car to one of our visitors or business people that come to
our islands, one of their mains [sic] question is, how do I get to Kmart, how do I get to
Costco, how do I get to Walmart? I heard about this little restaurant called Da Kitchen.
How do I go to the lavender farm? If we take these customers and make them get on a
bus, ride that 45-minute bus ride to West Maui, then they're going to jump...rent their
car, they're gonna jump in that car, they're gonna drive back to Costco.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Uh-huh.
MS. SULENTA: They're going to maybe stop, eat dinner in Maui at...in Kahului or Wailuku,
they're going to get back on the road, and they're going to drive back to the West Maui.
One trip becomes three trips. So I oppose this. I, I don't think it's a good welcoming to
the visitors that we do need on this island. So in closing, I hope that we cannot
recommend this issue to our island, and I thank you for allowing me to testify.
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Okay. Thank you. Members, any questions? Nancy, I, I have
a question for you.
MS. SULENTA: Yes.
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: You know, I guess the reason that, that this is being considered
in the Maui Island Plan is because of the amount of, of traffic.
MS. SULENTA: Yes.
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: And while you are concerned about the business part of, of
your car rental -MS. SULENTA: Uh-huh.
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: --operations, I guess the real concern is how do we now
mitigate...how do we take care of some of the traffic issues and the amount of cars that
an island has to deal with. I, I think that, that is the challenge and -MS. SULENTA: Uh-huh. Yeah.
CHAIR KAHO' OHALAHALA: --and so far, no one has addressed that.
MS. SULENTA: Uh-huh.
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CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Except that, as far as a business concern, you would be
opposed to this kind of policy direction. So, how many cars do you have as, as a rental
company here on the island?
MS. SULENTA: Well, right now on the island, we have about 2,800 cars. Now, the economy
itself has taken its toll on, on car rental companies where probably, our fleet is down 25
percent than it was...and probably closer to 40 percent in the heydays of the 2005, 2006.
So, each company now does have a lot less cars. And people now, that arrive, maybe I'm
going to arrive at 9:00 in the morning, my hotel doesn't allow me to check-in 'till 3:30 so
I'm going to go and I'm going to travel around the island. So during that peak traffic
time, when most of the flights come in, I'm not necessary [sic] headed to that...the port
of Kahului, I mean, Kihei, Kaanapali. I'm going to be doing driving around Iao Valley,
Upcountry, things like that. But as far as limiting cars, I mean, our fleet is, is down
considerably due to the, you know, economic -CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: So are, are you -MS. SULENTA: --woes that we're in.
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: --are you down, you said 40 percent now?
MS. SULENTA: From the heyday -CHAIR KANO' OHALAHALA: Okay.
MS. SULENTA: --when, when Maui was.. .
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: So at, at your peak then, how many cars did you have?
MS .SULENTA: At our peak we had five...5,000 to 5,500 cars here on Maui.
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Okay. Okay. That's good for us to note, because if we add all
of the companies that are here today, we're talking about quite a substantial number of
automobiles that are here on the island so. Anyway, I wanted you folks to understand
that those are really some of the issues that the, the Maui Island Plan is, is trying to come
to ten ns with, is how do we deal with that many automobiles on one small island, you
know, aside from the fact that it's going to affect your business, you know, so.
-

MS. SULENTA: Uh-huh.
CHAIR KANO' OHALAHALA: But I thank you for that.
MS. SULENTA: Yeah. Thank you. Thank you.
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Okay. Tanya Kapaku, followed by Jim Stone.
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MS. KAPAKU: Aloha, everybody. Aloha, Chair Sol Kahalohalo [sic] and honorable
Committee Members. My name is Tanya Kapaku and I am the Airport Manager for Avis
Budget Rent-A-Car in Maui. And on behalf of our company and our Maui employees,
we oppose the recommendations to move or relocate the car rental operations from the
Kahului Airport to West Maui and South Maui. One of the things I'd like to mention,
first off, I support all of the previous testimonies regarding this matter and I'd like to
bring up the...if we do have to move our locations to the West and South Maui portions
of the islands, the environmental impact that would have on West Maui and South Maui.
I've been with the car rental industry for 35 years, all the time here on Maui, and one of
the things that I come across with the customers on a day-to-day basis is the number of
repeat visitors that we have that come to our counter. And as Todd said previously, you
know, there's nowhere else in the United States that people ride a bus for 45 minutes to
go and get their car rental. And I think that would be such an inconvenience to our
customers that it would definitely make them not want to come back to Maui again. And,
anyway, in closing, I urge you to...not to adopt such recommendations, and thank you for
your time and allowing me to testify.
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Okay. Thank you. Questions? We'll have Member Johnson
and then Member Molina.
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: Yes. Thank you, Tanya, for coming. One of the other concerns that
we, we have in looking at this is trying to keep the working population near where
they're employed. Do you have any statistics on where your employees are actually...are
they mostly centrally located or are they driving from West Maui to, you know, I mean I
would assume that if they're working in West and South Maui that they're working at the
locations there as opposed to driving half way across the island to come to Kahului near
the airport.
MS. KAPAKU: Currently. -VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: Uh-huh.
MS. KAPAKU: --I'm going to say, I think, 99 percent of our customers commute from Central
Maui or Upcountry to South Maui or to West Maui.
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: And is that your customers? 'Cause I'm asking about your workers?
MS. KAPAKU: That's my workers. I'm sorry.
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: Okay. Yeah, yeah.
MS. KAPAKU: That's my employees, our employees.
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VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: Okay, great. Okay. Yeah. So that they're Upcountry and Central.
Alright. Thank you.
MS. KAPAKU: You're welcome.
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Okay. Member Molina?
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Thank you, Chair. Good afternoon, Ms. Kapaku. Staying on
the subject of employees, do you see potentially a move like this--I know you've
mentioned about the, I guess getting less business from visitors, this in turn you believe
would basically result as it relates to your employees, loss of hours--possibly have to let
go employees as well?
MS. KAPAKU: That's correct, sir.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Okay. Alright. How...roughly how much? Maybe
10 percent, 20 percent of your employees could be affected or more?
MS. KAPAKU: Oh, a lot more than that.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: A lot more. Okay. Thank you. Thank you, Chair.
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Okay. Ms. Kapaku, then I just wanted to get a sense to what is
your inventory of automobiles here on Maui currently?
MS. KAPAKU: A little over 2,500.
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Twenty-five hundred. And then the previous testifier said that
there was a peak time when they had much more. Is...do you have a peak number as
well?
MS. KAPAKU: I want to say it would be 4,000 cars and that would have been in...2.500 to
2,700.
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Uh-huh. Okay. Thank you.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Chair?
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Member Medeiros?
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Mahalo, Mr. Chairman. Ms. Kapaku, thank you for your
testimony. I just wanted to ask, again, you know, when I worked for Hertz, which was
the largest company then on Maui, they kept only a certain number of inventory as far as
vehicles, but during the real peak times where they needed more, vehicles were sent from
Oahu by barge. I... does the rental company still do that?

PLANNING COMMITTEE MINUTES
Council of the County of Maui

August 30, 2010

MS. KAPAKU: No, not...
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: You, you just keep an inventory strictly for Maui?
MS. KAPAKU: Yeah. That's not common. It's too costly to move them from interisland.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Okay. Yeah. Yeah, I think back when I worked it was lot
less expensive to barge the vehicles over. Okay. Thank you for your testimony.
MS. KAPAKU: You're welcome.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Okay. Mahalo, Mr. Chairman.
CHAIR KAHUOHALAHALA: Any further questions? Okay. Seeing none, thank you.
MS. KAPAKU: Thank you.
CHAIR KAHO OHALAHALA: Okay. Jim Stone, followed by Paul Kopel.
.

MR. STONE: Thank you, Mr. Chairman and Honorable Committee Members. My name is Jim
Stone. I'm here for Catrala - Hawaii. Aaron Medina was supposed to present the
testimony but he wasn't able to make it here today.
Catrala - Hawaii is an industry organization that represents the nine major rent-a-cars
throughout the State of Hawaii. And we're here testifying in opposition to the proposal
to relocate facilities away from the Kahului Airport to West and South Maui. As you
know, that's where most of the hotels are located. So obviously, that's where most of the
travelers go. We're not aware of anywhere else in the United States that requires people
getting off airplanes to get on a bus and to travel to your hotel area and to pick up a car
there, especially when your hotel may not be available 'till 3:00, sometimes 4:00.

You know, you can imagine people traveling 5,000 or more miles or...you know, 2,500
or more miles to get here, and expecting to pick up a car, like they typically do at all
other travel destinations that they go to. And...to get a car and to travel about or to visit
about before they check into their hotel. But that is not what we understand is proposed
by this bill. If your hotel is in Kaanapali, I'm sorry, but you get on a bus and you go to
Kaanapali. And what about visiting Iao Needle or going to Kmart or wherever? Or what
about my round of golf? I mean, I typically, often stay at Kaanapali with my golf
buddies and typically the hotels aren't ready, we come in early, and we go to Kihei to
golf or maybe the Dunes down the street, and we get in a round of golf. We have lunch,
and then we check into our hotel when it's ready. But what happens to us now — local
visitors?
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And so this is really kind of thinking outside the box, I think very creative thinking, but
we're here to serve visitors. We're not here to punish visitors or to explain visitors,
visitors get off the plane, they want to be served, they want to be accommodated. We're
here to serve them. Not necessarily to punish them and explain to them, you got to get on
this bus, you got to go here, you can't go to Tao Needle first. If you do, you gotta drive
back and so forth. And all the local businesses in the area, in Kahului. So while we think
this is a creative plan, it doesn't make sense. It's trying to solve a problem, apparently,
listening to the Chair, but it's actually, punishing people.
I mean, if roadways are a problem or other things are the problem, then solve the
roadway problems. You know, I mean, deal with it that way. Deal with the problem.
We're here just trying to accommodate travelers that love Maui, they want to do business
in Maui, local, as well as from away, and please don't tell us get on a bus and go to South
or go to West Maui, and that's the way it is, and if you want to go, you gotta double back
or whatever. We'd really doesn't...we, we don't, we don't think it makes sense. If you
have a traffic problem, then please deal with the traffic problem like other communities
do. We think you are potentially creating more problems and more havoc. No one else
has done it this way and we think there's for good practical reasons why. And we urge
you to please not adopt these recommendations. Thank you very much.
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Thank you. Members, questions? Mr. Stone, I have a couple
questions. Since you're here representing nine, you said, of the major car rental
companies. -MR. STONE: Right.
CHAIR KAHO' OHALAHALA: -- okay, and I, I think I hear your concern. But I wanted to ask
if you were to look down to the next 20 years for planning for an island, would you
continue to still have the same view if you understood that in 20 years there may be
some, some concern for what happens to an island if we continue on the current path?
You know, I'm hearing you say right now, what you think is, is a problem. I'm hearing
you say what you perceive as creating a problem. But I wanted to ask, from a planning
point of view, in looking at who we are, where we are--not just Maui, I'm talking about
Hawaii in general as islands--do you think about how to look in the next 20 to 30 years
and how the industry might, might be part of the solution to some of these challenges?
MR. STONE: Well, Mr. Chair, we, again, like I said, we service the travelers. I mean, you or
others bring the travelers here. When they come here, just like all other tourists or visitor
definitions [sic], including local residents, you know, at other airports in Hawaii. You
know, we typically want to get on or rent a car and have the freedom to go and do things
and not be told where to go. I understand what you're trying to do with the traffic
problem and I think that's the traffic. As long as the visitors are here, you know,
we...we're here to serve them. We're here to accommodate them. We're not here to tell
them where to go, and, and we don't think it's proper planning to tell the visitors where
to go or what do or where to start their vacation. We don't think it necessarily solves the
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traffic problem. We think it creates other problems for the local economy and you know,
for local residents, for, for many businesses.
I know you have a very difficult problem and you're trying to balance this. Our concern
is we feel that this is the path that all travelers do everywhere else in the United States
and for most parts of the world. This is their pattern of travel and traffic. I think you
need to figure out are you going to punish them, are you gonna get 'em angry, are you
gonna piss 'em off, or are you gonna figure out a way how to accommodate them and
work with them? And as far as your traffic, we hear you, we supported the airport access
road to help deal with these problems. We support the bypass road to Lahaina. If it
means expanding the, the roads to South Maui or, or West Maui to ease the traffic
patterns then, you know, we have no objections to that. But like all communities that
have the same problem with tourists and travel, and we know Maui is unique because it is
such a fabulous destination. I think you have to decide, but our concern is we think
you're creating problems. And I think you're angering people and not really solving the
problem.
As long as the tourists are here, they're going to want to rent cars and they're going to
want whatever. And I know, 'cause I travel, like many of you, to neighbor islands, and I
think many tourists think the way that I do and it's peak traffic time, don't get on the
road. ... (Laughter)... If I want to go eat or I want to go somewhere, I mean, we usually
know what is the peak traffic period, you know, in the local community and we typically
stay away from that. You know, I'm not saying that all of us do, but I think, you know,
we don't want to spend our vacation time tied up in traffic for 45 minutes. So I think for
the most part, you know, we have a flexible schedule and we try to stay away from the
peak periods. But I recognize your concern, you have a very, very difficult job. But I
think what you're trying to do is going to create more problems, more hostility, and more
resentment. You have a traffic problem, you know, please figure out how to deal with
the traffic problem. We're simply trying to serve your visitors that get off the plane.
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Okay. I, I think I got your, your message. But one thing is
clear that from your industry, you think that the way to do it is to resolve the, the
infrastructure of roads then. And, and that you're saying that you think that that would be

MR. STONE: Well...
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: --where the infrastructure should be placed then?
MR. STONE: I mean, if, if...you know, my understanding is you want high-end visitors, you're
trying to focus on that market and so forth, and if that is one of your goals, I think
high-end visitors, typically for convenience and many other reasons, want to rent a car at
the airport. And as long as the visitors want to come, you know, we're there to serve
them. I mean...
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CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Okay. Thank you. Members, are there any questions?
Member Medeiros?
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Mahalo, Mr. Chairman. You represent eight of the major,
according to the letter, rent-a-car companies. So...
MR. STONE: Right. Dollar/Thrifty is, excuse me, Advantage is sort of promised to become a
new member.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Okay.
MR. STONE: But they're not on the letterhead.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Okay. And so, among the members that you represent,
what is the total fleet of cars that you have on Maui for those rental car...
MR. STONE: Well, 1, I defer to the people -COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Oh, okay.
MR. STONE: --but, I mean, the local managers who, who testified. But I think among the
major brands, you're probably looking around, I mean 2,000, you know, some are, as you
know, having worked for a company -COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Right.
MR. STONE: --some brands are more popular than others. And it, it fluctuates depending upon
the expected number of visitors.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Okay. And industry-wise would you be...would you have
the information of how many rent-a-car companies there are on Maui?
MR. STONE: Oh sure. I mean, among our members...
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: No, no, among the whole industry on Maui of rent-a-cars.
MR. STONE: Well, we only know for our members.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Okay.
MR. STONE: I mean, there are a lot of, as you know, companies -COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Small, yeah.
MR. STONE: --that are not part of our organization.
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COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Right. And then finally, the...what you recommend is that
if traffic is a problem, we should solve that problem. However, many of the
thoroughfares throughout the islands belong to the State, and so the State would have to
make that correction. And a lot of times in making those corrections, you require
funding. So would the industry support any increases in taxes by the State in order to
improve the infrastructure of highways?
MR. STONE: Well, I mean, you know, let me say this, the rent-a-car industry, we pay for all of
the typical and normal -COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Uh-huh.
MR. STONE: --taxes that every car owner has, fees, licenses and things of that. In addition to
that, the renters pay $3 a day tax. It's called a daily surcharge tax, and that's over and
beyond what the normal typical residents pay.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Right.
MR. STONE: That has generated up to $42 million a year into the State Highway Fund.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Right.
MR. STONE: And how the Airports Division prioritizes that is, is sort of up to them. And, but
that's been our contribution, over and beyond, $42 million a year.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Uh-huh.
MR. STONE: And we think that is pretty sizable.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Uh-huh.
MR. STONE: And you know, they usually match it with Federal funds and other types of funds.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Right.
MR. STONE: But $42 million a year, a $3 a day surcharge tax we think is, is significant. I
mean, in places like Florida, I think it's about 2 or $3 a day as well.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Right.
MR. STONE: And we're trying to stay competitive with family type destinations. So -COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Okay.
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MR. STONE: --we think it's in reign [sic] with that...in line with that.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Alright. Yeah. Thank you. Except when, when taxes are
directed to the State, the lion's share goes to, you know, mostly infrastructure on Oahu,
and the neighbor islands get very little of that kind of taxation. But thank you for your
perspective and information.
MR. STONE: Well, I, I also want to point out, just in passing, I think you...like other funds
from time to time, the State has had to raid the Highway Fund.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Uh-huh.
MR. STONE: So at times while we have been putting in substantial sums as I mentioned each
year
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Uh-huh.
MR. STONE: --historically, if you check back, you will see from time to time, the State has
raided the Highway Fund to help balance the General Fund.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Yeah.
MR. STONE: So...
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Okay. I think you answered my question.
MR. STONE: Okay.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: And I appreciate it. Mahalo, Mr. Chairman.
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Okay. Members, any other questions? Member Nishiki?
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: This, this is a tough one, because in my years in public service
I have personally pursued the high-end visitor to, to travel here to Maui County, and, and,
and now see, perhaps, some good and some bad occurring here. In your knowledge--and
I don't know if you know any other places nationally--are there other ways... being that
you said that you don't see any destinations where people have to travel so far to get a
rent-a-car, and being that we are catering to the high-end, have you seen other ways in
which municipalities have assessed you and tried to get more revenues from you?
MR. STONE: Well, well, basically, you know, the surcharge tax has been the, you know, the
common tax. And. you know, that's the State tax, $3 tax. Recently, we, we contribute
over $30 million a year in, in addition to what I mentioned into the Highway Fund, $42
million plus a year, we also contribute over $30 million a year into the Airport Fund that
supports the State airport system. And we have trouble maintaining our facilities at the
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airport. Although you would think we pay $30 million a year, the airport in turn would
help build us for facilities. That has not occurred. And recently, like other municipalities
and states, for us to get improvements at our airport for our own facilities, there is now a
CFC fee, Common Facility Charge fee in Hawaii that was imposed starting
September l st , this coming week. And that is going to add $4.50 a day on top of the $3 a
day, and the $4.50 a day is to pay for improvements to car rental facilities across the State
at, at all of the various airports.
And so we struggle like you, you know, Mr. Councilman. I mean, we pay these revenues
and we pay $30 million, but the powers to be choose to use the money elsewhere. We
pay, you know, whether it be lower landing fees or whatever, you know, but we're not
getting anything. And like other municipalities, the legislature chose, without our
objections to do what other airports do, which is to add on this new CFC fee. So
it...that's the only way we can get our facilities because they use the $30 million a year
for...just like the $42 million a year we pay for surcharge tax.
From time to time, the Legislature has needed the funds for General Fund and they've
used the money for, for other purposes. It's our understanding that the Highway Fund is
going to be bankrupt, coming this coming year, 2011, the State Highway Fund, and last
year, we supported some raises going into the Highway Fund to help support the needs
for the highways system throughout the State of Hawaii. But it's, you know, it's in a
way, it's kind of a moving target, you're paying monies, you're donating monies, and are
they being used for their intended purposes, -COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Yeah.
MR. STONE: --you know, whether it be gasoline tax or otherwise that, you know, but it is a
serious problem. I think, arguably users of the roadways have had some of their monies
in taxes not used for roadways. So there are various policy makers and you are on the
County level, and there are policy makers on the State level, but I think that we are
contributing, we are contributing our fair share. But where the monies go and if they're
using for the priorities, like the Chairman has mentioned and like you are [sic]
mentioned, I think is another subject that perhaps need to be pursued. But you know, it's
not...those decisions are not made by us.
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Okay. So on a local lever...level, you've not seen nationally
where local municipalities are in some way, trying to get money from you -MR. STONE: I, you know, -COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: --besides the State?
MR. STONE: --no, I think, you know, local municipalities to the extent that you, you have
different licensing fees or weight taxes --
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COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Right.
MR. STONE: --or vehicle taxes. You know, we own these thousands of cars, you know. We,
you know, we, we pay them. You know, so like other people that use your roadways,
that contribute to your roadways, they pay these taxes, you know. But I think one of the
questions you need to ask yourself, revenues are being generated, but are they going
where they should be going? Whether they be gasoline taxes or GE taxes on gasoline or
otherwise. I mean, I think first of all, the revenues that are generated by the drivers and
operators of vehicles should go to fix the roadways.
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Let me ask you this. Do you know, because you represent nine
different car companies, if all of your cars pay the tax to where the cars are located?
MR. STONE: No, because -COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: This.. .
MR. STONE: --because as you know, this is a Statewide highway system. This is a Statewide
airport system. I mean, the county taxes, you know where we license the vehicles -COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Right.
MR. STONE: --those go to the counties. But when it comes to the surcharge tax, it goes into the
State Highway Fund. When it comes to this new $4.50 tax that's gonna start
September 1 st , that goes into the Airport Special Fund. So, you know, I think one place
to start is the people that drive and use the roads that are paying these taxes whether they
be tourists or whatever, to make sure those monies are boxed in or segregated whether it
be taxes on, fuel taxes on gasoline or whatever, to look at those things and to make sure
that both on a County and State level, those things are not raided. And the drivers that
are paying these taxes, those monies are used for the roadways and not siphoned or
diverted for other purposes. Otherwise, you keep raising revenues, it's just like this cell
phone tax, they keep raising the revenues but they're using it for other purposes, and the
people that paying the tax are not getting necessarily the benefit. I think the same thing
for the drivers of the road, whether they be local residents or whether it be visitors.
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: No...
MR. STONE: Raising taxes to have them siphoned, doesn't seem to be making sense.
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Yeah. My question was to you, and, and you may not know it,
so that's fine. Every vehicle that the rent-a-cars bring to Maui County, do you pay that
registration fee in Maui County or do you ship cars, like say from Honolulu and then you
drive 'em here, but yet, they're actually registered and paid for in Honolulu?
MR. STONE: I mean all the local managers --
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COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: That's what I'm trying to get.
MR. STONE: --are saying that all the registration fees are paid here.
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Okay. Thank you.
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Okay. Members, any further questions? Okay. Seeing none,
thank you, Mr. Stone.
MR. STONE: Thank you.
COUNCILMEMBER BALSA: Good testimony.
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Paul Kopel, followed by Katherine Ma'ema'e [sic] Smith.
MR. KOPEL: Chair and fellow Members of the Planning Committee, my name is Paul Kopel. I
am the Vice-President and General Manager for EAN Holdings. So I'm bringing up the
last of the four Catrala car rental company holding members. We have Enterprise Rent A
Car, Alamo Rent A Car, and National Car Rental, about 250 employees in Maui, and we
also oppose similar...the similar testimony preceding me, the suggestion that we relocate
the rental car companies to Lahaina and to West Maui. And I can't think of a lot of other
new testimony. My testimony has been presented to you and you're welcome to read
through it. I was sitting here listening to the previous testimony from the Catrala
members. The first thing I went was, wow, all the Catrala members agree on something.
COUNCILMEMBER BALSA: ... (Laughter)...
MR. KOPEL: That's remarkable. I always...I like to listen and when I think about the visitor
industry and I, I was listening to the Chair, of course, we're all business people and we
recognize that relocating the rental car companies would be a substantial cost, very
challenging. In the rental car industry, very small operations are usually not nearly as
profitable as larger operations. So there's that cost to our businesses. We recognize that.
I think I'm probably more concerned to, as I was listening to one of the senators speak, a
couple of months ago he called a slippery slope that we get on, and that's when we start
to talk about the visitor industry. And I'm certainly not here to, to lecture anybody, that's
not the situation, but it's very competitive. I have 30 years in the industry. Most of my
experience has been on the mainland. I have run 12 different major rental car operations
in major cities, including all of Florida and parts of California in the northeast. And
visitors are just....when I talk to our managers or I talk to our employees, visitors are just
you and me. And when you get out there and you start to lose competitiveness, and you
go okay, I'm going to fly into Maui and now what you're going to do is, you can go to
some airports and you probably remember the day where you used to, you could rent a
car right there, and you walk right over there and get your car and leave. As a matter of
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fact, some of us have been around so long that you would sit there and say...basically say
wait for your bags here, I'm going to rent my car, we're out of here.
COUNCILMEMBER BALSA: Yeah.
MR. KOPEL: Okay. Well, now you've got some different scenarios where you have to go to a
different area. Okay, so you all have to wait for your luggage and get on a bus, a lot of
inconvenience there. And then I think was very well stated previously, the thought of
going the distance that we're talking about is really a tremendous inconvenience. And I
can see that being in, for example, I was in all the major cities in Florida, that would be
used very competitively, saying hey, what a tremendous inconvenience that would be. I,
I understand some of the dilemmas. I think when we...in the rental car industry,
sometimes when we mention the size of our fleets, you step back and you go, wow, that's
a lot of cars. But in realistically those cars aren't all driving on all, all the time. What it
does is it gives you as a visitor the independence that you really want. And the
inconvenience, the more that we inconvenience, the more challenges it becomes. So
basically, we're in opposition. Thank you for listening to me, and if you have any
questions, I'd be willing to ask...answer.
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Okay. Let's start with Member Johnson.
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: Thanks so much. I know that years ago 'cause you've been around a
while, when the airport, the West Maui Airport, for example, people used to fly over to
the West Maui Airport and then pick up the rental car right there. Is that still an option
that's available for them?
MR. KOPEL: There are a few flights, and yes, you can pick up your, your car there. It's off
airport.
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: Okay.
MR. KOPEL: It's off the airport.
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: Okay. So they'd have to make arrangements then. Do people like
with Enterprise, I always know they come, they meet you wherever, do they come and
actually deliver the car to you there or do you have to take a small shuttle and then go to
the site?
MR. KOPEL: You take a small shuttle.
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: Okay. Thank you.
CHAIR KANO' OHALAHALA: Member Molina, followed by Member Nishiki.
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COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Thank you, Mr. Chair. Good afternoon, Mr. Kopel. I don't
know if you can answer this question, but do you have statistics here that show, for
example, in Maui County, how many people that rent cars from the various businesses
here, that are neighbor island residents versus visitors from outside of the State of
Hawaii? You have any percentage in.. .
MR. KOPEL: I, I would be guessing, and I'm sorry, I don't want to guess. So I don't have that
percentage.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Okay. So but the majority of visitors that use the rent-a-cars
are from overseas then or outside the State of Hawaii?
MR. KOPEL: Yes. Definitely the majority are.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Okay.
MR. KOPEL: Uh-huh.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Thank you. Thank you, Chair.
CHAIR KAHO' OHALAHALA: Okay. Member Nishiki?
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: You know, we've, we've improved some roadways, Kuihelani
Highway, Piilani to four lanes to, to move visitors headed to South Maui and to West
Maui from Kahului Airport. My question is this, has the visitor industry, the visitor
happiness, the visitor saying that Maui, I'll come back again and again and again, has
there ever been mention about traffic as being a concern because visitors will not return
to Maui?
MR. KOPEL: No. not that I'm aware of.
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: But I'm sure that whenever there was a fire or there was an
accident on Honoapiilani Highway -MR. KOPEL: Oh...
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Of course.
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: --that, that those type of circumstances definitely begrudge
visitors.
MR. KOPEL: Well, I would say that people recognize that certain events happen. Almost
anywhere I've been, wherever I've lived or traveled, there are certain accidents that
happen or natural disasters or whatever where traffic's going to be, you know, a, a real
problem. I think when you're driving there, you recognize that the road that you're on
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that there could be a big issue if there is an issue on that road. So I would say, yes, in
certain cases definitely. But no, I, I don't hear that as a regular issue.
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Yeah. Well, the, the area that I hear from visitors a lot is in
West Maui.
MR. KOPEL: Uh-huh.
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: When they've gotta come through Lahaina town and, and, and
again, hit that afterschool traffic, the 3:00 as we've heard many people say that's when
hotels allow people to check-in. I don't know when planes land but it seems like, I, I. I
used to drive Honoapiilani with frequency and, and, and see the lines. So, I guess my
concern is, you know, the, the visitor. Making you, you know, we, we want the high-end
visitor, but if the quality of that experience is diminishing for whatever reason, that's...
should be all of our concerns.
MR. KOPEL: I would agree with you.
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Thank you.
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Okay. Any other questions, Members? Okay. Seeing none,
thank you.
MR. KOPEL: Thank you.
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Katherine Karndemde Smith, followed by Carol Reimann,
MS. SMITH: Good day, Chairman Kaho'ohalohala [sic] and the Honorable Members of this
Committee. My name is Katherine Kama'ema'e Smith. I am a volunteer for Olowalu
Cultural Reserve. I represent myself today. I oppose the motion made by Council
Member Nishiki at the last Committee meeting to insert an action item within the
Transportation Section which would prohibit or restrict any growth or development
makai, that is below, the realigned Honoapiilani Highway between the Pali and, and
Puamana.
This proposed action item will crush the wishes and hope of Olowalu kupuna to revitalize
their village. Olowalu Town was included in the GPAC's plan and the Maui Planning
Commission's plan and should be included in this Committee's plan. Olowalu Town is a
key component of our, our dream to restore this ahupuaa. The sound Olowalu Town plan
by Frampton and Ward implements Hawaiian principles of mauka-makai land
management for the first time on Maui, and perhaps in all of Hawaii, and it should be
supported by this Council Planning Committee.
We are...are we so used to horizontal development that cuts off mountain and sea that we
cannot see how it destroys both? Are we so in love with the desert left behind by the
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sugar planters, overrun with thorny trees and brush for...brush that becomes fuel for fires
that we will not allow Olowalu to be restored to it's former verger... verdant status
it's...as an agricultural and mixed use community? Frampton and Ward have worked for
many years with Olowalu kupuna and Olowalu Cultural Reserve to create a plan that
restores upper valley, kula, and shore as an integrated unit.
Olowalu Town plan connects mountain and sea with one of the last running streams on
West Maui and employs new technologies that will use the reclaimed wastewater to
irrigate the uplands and produce electricity in the process. No injection wells means that
the reef and the shore are already protected by this plan. Sustainable use is not hype in
Olowalu Town plan. But you just have to allow them to do it.
Cultural restoration is also very real at Olowalu. I wonder how many here have visited
Olowalu Cultural Reserve? Anyone? I, please...I, I, I invite you to come on one of our
work days. Come up anytime. I'll help you find the place, I'll help you...I'll show you
around. But helping, help clean the taro patches, water the banana trees or plants and
native shrubs. Stand in the shade of kukui trees planted just three years ago and come
and watch volunteer groups harvest their own taro and take the poi back to their families.
But this is not fantasy, it exists.
And other cultural assets that we have planned at the beach, marshland, fishpond, limu
bed restoration, and educational hale for a variety of, of cultural activities we have not yet
begun. And we have a double held [sic] canoe that's being built for us, but mountain and
sea are about to be reconnected. A thriving community in the lower valley completes our
ahupuaa. When the people come, the dream of a modern ahupuaa where people live, and
work, and play, will be manifest. It won't just be a weekend event. And with lots of
garden patches, cottage industries sustaining the land and protecting its normal, natural
resources.
Please listen to the people who love and live in Olowalu. Vote down this motion to ban
makai development and allow the Olowalu Town to be restored. I thank you.

CHAIR KAHO' OHALAHALA: Okay. Members, questions? Member Nishiki?
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Thank you. And, and I think that you need to look at, and I
don't know if you've...have seen what has happened to Maui County. When I look at
what has happened from Maalaea all the way down to Makena and seeing all the ocean
area, and because I surf, because I swim, because I gather limu, I am one to experience
this amongst all of us others. And because I am one that surfs, I'm one that swims, I'm
one that went camping at one time, I am one that has felt that development from Maalaea
all the way to Makena, and seeing that whole oceanfront area allowing pretty well much
of those of you that can afford it, those of you that can now block my access, those of you
now that have taken away my ability and my children and my grandchildren's ability to
get down to the ocean to swim and recreate. All I see is kapu signs, private property
signs.
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And then I look at from Puamana, Puamana to Kapalua and I see what has gone on there
also. Urban development all along, visitor development all along, all the way to Kapalua.
And, and, and who gets to access this is those that are fortunate enough to live on that
oceanfront, then eliminating even me as a I drive, similarly, to see the ocean, to watch a
sunset. This is all gone, all gone.
And so, I have pleaded with my fellow Council Members now, that when I go now on
three-day weekends and I want to take my young person to go swimming or surfing or
whatever, just watch the sunset, I, I, I...even visitors, once they hit the Pali and they drive
all the way to Puamana, what a beautiful drive to see the ocean, to see the sunset, to see,
oh, God...now those of us that want to go camp sometimes we gotta go and squeeze and
go there and see who can get to that ocean area first to go camping. Families that go
there, especially now, just before school started, they were all there on the weekends,
camping. This is what is the last of Maui County. This is the last of what my children
that choose to live here, my grandchildren that choose to live here, we don't want to go
anywhere else. We don't want to go anywhere else. And so, I've inserted some language
in this, ma'am, to protect certain existing zoning and, and use. But we surely want to
protect that area, should a highway go in, to protect the makai area from being developed.
And in Olowalu, if there are some takings issue, Mr. Chairman, I would hope that we
would have this discussion. But it is surely not any attempt, and, and, and, and until
perhaps, we've had this discussion, to, to eliminate that process that you may be...are
going through. However, however, as you've stated, I don't know where your road
fronting Olowalu is going to go now and if perhaps you want to or the State wants to
move it back, and there is a, a circumstance where you now may not have any ability to
build a home. Perhaps this motion will take away that ability, but I don't know what
you've got as far as your rights, right now. But understand, I think many people that live
here on Maui, that go to work as you've heard from the rent-a-car people that drive from
off the Pali to Puamana, I mean, that is some place that visitors and those that live here,
this is our last. This is it. We've given all the rest away to the highest bidder. What do
we have of Maui...in Maui County now that we want to preserve for future generations?
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Member Nishiki?
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: And, and so -CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: You, you have a question?
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: --I ask you, do you allow what that motion is? You may be
concerned about Olowalu but surely the rest of that area, I think is, should be preserved.
Do you agree?
MS. SMITH: I agree that you have mentioned all examples of what I call horizontal
development, where the seacoast has been cut off from the mountains. And the sea has
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been cut off from people. And I agree with all of that. And this is...development is not
that kind of development. This is development that takes the valley and is a vertical plan.
And it's never been done on Maui before and it could be a blueprint for development in
the future throughout Hawaii. I've seen, for... in my 17 years here, I have seen a lot of
development where it cuts off the beach from the rest of the upper valley. And I don't
think that we want to do that anymore. I agree with you. I agree that parks and, and
camp areas should be preserved for the use of our, our, our public. Those are very
important. I believe that the streams should run with free water so that kids can play in
the water. I believe that our, our aquifers should be nourished with, with water from the
streams. But the way to do that is within a valley system. And I think it's very important
that this particular plan be set aside as something different that has to be tried so that
what you have just described and has changed the face of Maui over your lifetime, does
not continue. That we start to have some vertical development so that the, the land...the
mountains and the sea work together and we're not destroying the land. Do we want to
save old...
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Ms. Smith, I think you've already answered the question. I
know his, his question was very long, but I think it was -MS. SMITH: Oh, I should be given equal time, don't you think?
...(Laughter)...
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: --a yes or no question so I'm gonna ask you -MS. SMITH: Well...
CHAIR KAHO' OHALAHALA: --to, to be brief. Okay.
MS. SMITH: I'll...okay. I could talk for a long time about this, but, no, I, I agree that, that the,
that the Olowalu Town plan should be supported on Maui.
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Okay. Are there any other questions?
MS. SMITH: Yes.
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: A question, Mr. Nishiki.
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Yeah. Real, real short. Do you work for this company that's
trying to do this?
MS. SMITH: I do not.
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Okay. Thank you.
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CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Okay. Any other questions?
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: No.
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Okay. Seeing none, thank you. And just a correction,
Ms. Kama'ema'e, my last name is Kaho'ohalahala. I, and I know several of you have
come up and said something else, but you know, it's been in the papers quite often in
these past couple weeks and I think you should all know it's Kaho'ohalahala. Okay.
Thank you. Go ahead, Ms. Reimann.
MS. REIMANN: Hello. Aloha Chairman Kaho'ohalahala, Members of -CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Ya} .
MS. REIMANN: --the Planning Committee.
... (Laughter) ...
MS. REIMANN: My name is Carol Reimann and I represent the Maui Hotel and Lodging
Association. We are the legislative arm of the visitor industry, and the visitor industry is
the largest employer of Maui County residents. I'm here today to share some additional
comments to the Infrastructure Section in regard to transportation. In particular, item No.
759 that calls for the relocation of some rental car businesses away from the airport into
multi-story parking structures in West and South Maui. The visitor industry does not
support this concept. We commend GPAC for their considerable hard work and time
spent on the draft Island Plan, however, this particular concept was crafted with no input
from the visitor industry and specifically, no notification to the businesses who are
directly affected by it, the rental car businesses and the airport.
It is alarming to me how a concept such as this, with all its good intentions was made in a
vacuum. This is an excellent example of good intentions which could bring about
disastrous results. The majority of Maui's high-end and savvy visitors will not tolerate
being crammed into shuttles for long periods of time. It will deter travelers to our island
and put us at a great competitive disadvantage compared to other destinations who seek
to make their visitors welcome and comfortable. Travel has to be convenient, especially
in these economic times. People are spending their hard earned dollars for a dream
vacation and we need to be able to offer them the freedom to be independently mobile.
If the goal of this action is to reduce the amount of vehicles on our roadway, I would like
to offer some alternative language. Rather than restricting and targeting the visitor
industry, I suggest a more general statement such as encourage the use of alternative
transportation for all. As tourism is the economic engine of Maui, we all should have a
vested interest in protecting the industry that so many of our residents rely upon to
survive. Because of a lack of representation during the GPAC process, we continue to
struggle to have a voice with the Maui Island Plan. We encourage you to incorporate
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language that supports, protects, and nurtures a healthy and vibrant visitor industry. We
are an integral part of the County's economic well-being. We represent 40 percent,
directly, 40 percent of all jobs and contribute approximately 40 percent of all real
property tax collections on Maui. Once again, we would like to offer our services to the
Planning Committee as you review the draft Island Plan. We are here to answer any
questions in regard to the visitor industry. Thank you for the opportunity to testify.
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Okay. Thank you. Members, any questions? Okay. Seeing
none, thank you.
MS. REIMANN: Thank you.
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Okay. That was the last person signed up to testify today. Is
there anyone here that would like to testify and you have not signed up, would you please
come forward. This will be your last chance to, to speak. Oh, I'm sorry. Mr. Frank [sic].
Okay. Okay.
MR. MAYER: Thank you very much, Council Members. Several of the items that came up
today, I want to make brief comments on. First, the rent-a-car issue, item 759. Notice
that the GPAC recommendation says some of the cars. Many of the rent-a-car
representatives today acted like the whole industry would be moved over to West or
South Maui. That was not the intent by any means. We recognize there are business
travelers, there are interisland people who have to go over and come back the same day,
that not everybody goes out to the hotels. That was not the intent. But there is a concern
that the Chair represented concerning the construction costs of the highways.
Given the traffic that goes back and forth to West Maui and to South Maui, there is a
need to widen Piilani Highway in South Maui and certainly Honoapiilani out to West
Maui. If the rent-a-car industry is so intent on remaining at the airport, I believe the
County may wish to consider raising a fee or assessing a fee in addition to what the State
is representing to help with the construction costs of the extra lanes that would be needed
to get out to West Maui if they don't wish to do this. I, I think that...I would urge you to
keep this item in the Plan, and this is something that would be able to be worked on, it's
not a mandate that they have to move out. It's a recommendation that some of the
industry be relocated out there and to work out with the State the relative cost of
financing this.
My understanding is that the State Transportation...State Airports Division is now in the
process of building a whole new rent-a-car facility. So in other words, the additional
costs of building a rent-a-car facility on the West Side may be the same as building it
near the airport where they're now planning to relocate many of the rent-a-car offices.
With regard to the health issue, which you, you probably won't get to today, I just want
to make a couple of comments. Several people were here earlier today. Several of the
statements in the Plan that you have in front of you from the Department indicates that
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there's a functional, health functional plan. I don't believe such a document exists. And
so where they say these items should be deleted, because they should be in the health
functional plan, I think you'll find it lacking. If the Department has, has that document, I
think you certainly should review it to make sure that that plan is covered.
With regard to the recommendations in the Health Section, Chapter...the number of
objectives, I think is mis-numbered. There are actually five of them. There...it, you
know, it goes one, two, two, three, four. And what we tried to do in the GPAC is to
divide up the objectives in the following manner. The first objective dealt with things
like urgent and critical care, acute care type facilities. The second dealt with medical
technologies. The third dealt with long-term care in institutions like Hale Makua, Kula
Hospital. The fourth was long-term care in the home and what we could do to help allow
many of our elderly and disabled to be able to stay at home . And the fifth objective dealt
with preventive care, areas that the County perhaps will be able to help our residents take
care of those issues.
Lastly, a reference made in this morning's paper that Senator Inouye was interested in the
West Maui issue. I would urge the Council to seriously look into a resolution urging
Senator Inouye to put all the efforts into getting that Honoapiilani Highway federally
financed and even if it meant substituting the funds that were originally intended for the
Kihei-Upcountry Highway. That highway is far less needed now that we have Mokulele
Highway and we have Haleakala Highway, all four-laned that...there was a need earlier
but now that that is all four-laned, the...by far the highest priority is West Maui. And I
would urge the Senator to work as that as the highest priority for the County. That's,
that's my own comment, not a GPAC recommendation.
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Okay. Thank you. Members, any questions? Go ahead,
Member Molina.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Thank you, Chair. Good afternoon, Mr. Mayer. Just one
question with regards to the rent-a-car matter. And thank you for providing clarification
as to well, you know, what had occurred at the GPAC meeting on that,
MR. MAYER: Uh-huh.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Was there any deliberation or suggestions as to, you know,
you mentioned that it was only some -MR. MAYER: Uh-huh.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: --of the rent-a-car companies. Was there talk of the process,
who would determine which companies would be moved, who would stay? Was there
any type of discussion in that fashion?

PLANNING COMMITTEE MINUTES
Council of the County of Maui

August 30, 2010

MR. MAYER: No. The...there was no discussion, per se, whether one company would move
entirely over there or, or part of their operations would be. But already we have some
representation on the West and South Side. I think the idea was that they would expand
those things relative to the proportion that they have at the airport. It would cut down on
the need to build this whole extra facility that the Airports Division is now constructing,
and perhaps the State would, would build some of those facilities out in West and South
Maui and allow those rent-a-car operations to go. The problem I think is that right now
it's tough to visualize a tourist getting off the plane and going on a bus because we don't
really have that kind of bus service. What we're saying is, I think, that that kind of a
transit system should be looked into, should be set up, it's not going to be something
that's happening in, in weeks. But over the next several years, that we should look at a
mechanism by which tourists on a regular base [sic] would be able to get to Kaanapali
and to South Maui directly and be able to provide that. And that would be part of the
package that the hotel would, would send out when it gives its reservations. They would
let people know this is an excellent way and work with the airlines as well. It would get
people out of that area a lot more easily, and I think the tourists in the end would be very
happy with it, because they don't necessarily want to drive and drive and drive. They
would like to be able to get out and stay at a, a hotel and use the facilities, tennis, golf,
whatever at the facilities. Not everybody. It's...the idea is to get some of, some of this
traffic off the roads, keep the pressure from having to keep building wider and wider
highways.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Okay. And was there any discussion as to how it would affect
neighbor island residents, you know, friends and families that, who do...who come over
and who use rent-a-cars 'cause, you know, not every family here on Maui has that luxury
of loaning their car to their friend or relative here.
MR. MAYER: No.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Was there any discussion in that area?
MR. MAYER: There wasn't any discussion because no one thought that we...it would be taking
all the rent-a-cars away. The idea was some, to the degree that we can do it, I think was
the idea, rather than saying let's take all of it.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Uh-huh.
MR. MAYER: So if we can get 20 percent or 30 percent of that. And we've heard numbers, at,
at peak periods of 5,000, 5,000, that those said and don't know what the total
number is, let's say 15 - 20,000 vehicles. If we can get 5,000 of those vehicles out of the
Kahului area, where the traffic is the worst on Dairy Road, and, and perhaps put the
money that would have gone into that airport bypass, into improving Honoapiilani
Highway, and the areas out in those areas, I think would come a long way -COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Okay.
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MR. MAYER: --and into a transit system.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Thank you. Thank you, Chair.
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Okay. Members, okay. Go ahead, Member Pontanilla. I'm
gonna also acknowledge your, your presence, yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Thank you. Just a fast question. In, in regards to, you
know, making the decision to move some of these facilities to Lahaina as well as Kihei,
did the GPAC ever look for some kind survey, meaning a survey on the tourists saying
that, you know, utilize the transportation system that we have to Lahaina, to Kihei, in
regards to, you know, obtaining your rent-a-car? Because...
MR. MAYER: We didn't have that capability. We had no funding to do surveys or anything of
that sort. That was just...that was beyond the scope of our responsibility. We thought, I
think, that this would be a good way to help relieve traffic, but we did not have the
capability to do that. That's something you could ask the Department, Planning
Department.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Well, the thing is, one of the testifiers had indicated that
some of these people that come visit Maui would rather jump in the car at the airport than
go to their destination. And that's the reason why for the question.
MR. MAYER: Right. And, and I think the feeling would be that if that's the case, that they
would rather use that which makes us have to build more highways, they perhaps should
raise the fee at the airport. Let them, let them have that option, but let's make sure that
they don't put the burden on the local resident.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Thank you. And I think, during somebody's mayorship,
we wanted to do that and we were told that it was a State facility, that all the monies
would have gone to the State so. Thank you.

CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Okay. Thank you. Any other questions? Go ahead, Member
Baisa.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Yes. Thank you, Chair. And thank you, Mr. Mayer, for being
here. Because I know you have the corporate memory of the GPAC. You know, when
we look at the three versions of this -MR. MAYER: Uh-huh.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: --it's really interesting. Because the GPAC says, they use
interesting language, work with private and public entities to relocate some of the car
rental facilities from the airport to multi-story parking structures in West and South Maui
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and provide transit service. Then it revolved, I mean it evolved and the Planning
Commission said work with private and public entities to relocate some of the rental car
facilities from the airport to multi-story parking structures in West and South Maui. So
kind of the same. And then you get the Planning Director's version, and he uses entirely
different wording. He says, facilitate the relocation of some rental car facilities from the
airport to West and South Maui and provide transit to such facilities. He went from
working with to facilitating, which to me is a totally different concept, and also he
deleted a multi-story parking structures.
MR. MAYER: Uh-huh.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: And I don't know how it evolved from that. What is your take
on facilitate? It seems kind of soft to me -MR. MAYER: Uh-huh.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: --like the County would try to help those who wanted to do this,
to facilitate, to make it happen.
MR. MAYER: Uh-huh. Yeah, I'm not sure that, that work with or facilitate is that strong a
difference, but notice that the Planning Commission deleted the word and provide transit
service.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Right.
MR. MAYER: And, and as you heard my comments -COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Uh-huh.
MR. MAYER: --I think the GPAC very much felt, no, you need to provide that and, and that,
that's an important, that's why it's in the transit section, it's not in the transportation
section because transit was a very important part of it.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: So, so based on those three versions, what is your
recommendation of what should be adopted?
MR. MAYER: I don't see much...well, oh, I, I, I like...
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: There is a difference.
MR. MAYER: Yes. I like the first...I like the GPAC one 'cause it says work with private and
public entities, because that indicates that we...it's not a question that the County's
telling the rent-a-car agencies, but it, it also is saying that we'll work with them and also
work with the public entities and that's obviously the State. Because the County cannot
do this by itself and would have to work with the, the State as well as with the companies
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and see what we can do to. to get that relocation from some of the facilities. And also to,
to provide transit service is something we, we need to do, again, with the perhaps the
State because the busses would begin on State property on the...at the airport and go out
to private facilities out at the hotels.
COUNCILMEMBER BALSA: Any thoughts on multi-story parking structures?
MR. MAYER: I think that was a, a question of the, the amount of land that might be available in
those very expensive land areas, that rather than having these spread out areas. Like at
the airport right now, we have obviously quite a bit of land, in and around the, the airport,
the, the State owns around the airport. But at Kaanapali, Wailea, Kapalua, Makena, those
type of resort type areas, land is much more expensive, and that's why I think the
multi-story was there.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Okay. Thank you very much.
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Okay. Any other questions, Members? Okay. Thank you,
Mr. Mayer.
MR. MAYER: Thank you very much for the questions.
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Mr. Zach Franks, he signed up earlier but left and then now
returned. So go ahead.
MR. FRANKS: Thank you, Mr. Chair, and hello, Members of the Committee. I'm just coming
in with...I've been watching this interesting conversation today and coming in with
maybe a little different perspective. I know that I'll fly to a city, the last thing that I
really want to do is pick up a car, and I hope for somebody to furnish a nice coach for me
to come pick me up, take me into the city so I don't have to pay $20 or $30 a night to
park my car. There are a lot of repeat visitors to South Maui and to West Maui who
really aren't going to go driving much to any, any place very far beyond their hotels. I
think a lot of people would actually like this idea, Mr. Chair, of...if we were able to
somehow facilitate luxury coaches that came very quickly and didn't turn into milk runs.
Not an easy order and a very expensive order, but something...I, I, I support the GPAC
recommendation and hope that you see a way to adopt that. Thank you.
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Okay. Thank you. Members, any questions? Seeing none.
thank you. Okay, this is the, the last opportunity, anyone who would like to testify. And
after you've completed, if you would fill out a, a form for us, please, yeah, when you're
done.
MR. MEDEIROS: Thank you.
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Go ahead.
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MR. MEDEIROS: Aloha, Chairman Kaho'ohalahala. I'm sorry, I have a problem pronouncing
Sol.
...

(Laughter)...

MR. MEDEIROS: Okay. My name is Jason Medeiros. I'm here to...as an individual, you
know, and as a hotel worker. And I'm speaking in support of the car rental industry.
You know, I'm a, I'm a guy that doesn't like the traffic on the road, really I don't. But I
do notice when there is traffic, the economy...we're busy. The hotel industry is busy.
Right now our biggest concern is the economy. Okay? We gotta get back on our feet.
You know, to...it's bad enough that nationally we're competing with different
destinations. Right now, Maui beats out Big Island, beats out Kauai, you know, we got
better, more quality visitors than Oahu. To hamper our industry by not...by making
Kauai more attractive or Big Island more attractive, you know, not right now. You know
what I mean, please, man, you know. We have to work and if I gotta spend 15, 20
minutes more on the road because I gotta work, I am willing to do that, and so are a lot of
other people. Most of us, when we do go on the road, it's to and from work, that's what,
that's the peak hours. And we're willing to do that, you know. Thanks. That's all I got.
CHAIR KAHO' OHALAHALA: Okay. Thank you. Questions, Members? Member Molina?
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Yeah. Thank you, Mr. Chair. Thank you, Mr. Medeiros, for
coming here and sharing your perspective. I think you're the...other than Ms. Reimann,
you're the first... you're the only other person to share that hotel perspective. And you've
worked at various hotels throughout the island in your career -MR. MEDEIROS: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: --and from time to time, I guess you talk to the visitors. How
would you think this would go over with the visitors, and, and you have family on
neighbor islands as well.
MR. MEDEIROS: Right.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Speaking now as a local resident, you've had friends and
relatives visit you and I presume they may have, at one time or another, rent a car,
because like, many folks here, we sometimes...if we have relatives or friends staying
with, with us, we don't have that time to be taking them around to go holoholo, if you
will. So sometimes, friends and relatives will just simply rent a car. How do you think it
would go over with your friends and family from the neighbor islands?
MR. MEDEIROS: If they had to go to Kaanapali or South Maui? They'd make me pick, pick
them up and I'd really be mad.
... (Laughter)...
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COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Okay.
MR. MEDEIROS: You know, no. You know, I'm...from the family perspective, it's an
inconvenience. Okay. They rent cars. You know, when, when I go to the neighbor
islands, I rent a car. You know, I'm, I'm going to the UH game, I'm renting a car. You
know, my cousins come to visit me here, they rent a car. They come to my house. You
know, because they know I'm working. You know, and, and to pick 'em up, you know,
while I'm working is kind of difficult. So it would be a big inconvenience. It would be a
big inconvenience for business people that come over and need a car for the day. You
know, I'm sure the...you have businesses that come in to testify here just for the day and
they go home at night.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Okay. Thank you.
MR. MEDEIROS: But trust me, I don't like traffic. I really don't.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Okay. Thank, thank you for sharing that perspective 'cause I
think today a lot of the Q&A has been centered around the out-of-state visitor and how it
impacts the rent-a-car industry. But I think it's good you bring that perspective for those
of us who live here and have friends and relatives who just come to visit us and how-MR. MEDEIROS: Uh-huh.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: --something like this could possibly impact their ability to
come here. So anyway, thank you, Chairman.
MR. MEDEIROS: Thanks.
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Members, any other questions? Okay. Member Baisa, go
ahead.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Thank you very much, Mr. Medeiros, for being here. You know,
I've been listening to an awful lot of testimony this afternoon on both ends of this. And I
think in trying to summarize what you're trying to tell us is, you know, this was put
forward as a way to try and help get the cars off the road because of the tourists who
come and you got many, many, many rent-a-cars on the road and so maybe they were
trying to find a way to lessen that. But what I'm hearing you say and I've heard others
also allude to this is, if we have a system that doesn't please our visitors and make it
simple for them, then we'll have less visitors and maybe no traffic. Is that what you're
trying to get across here?
MR. MEDEIROS: Absolutely.
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COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: And therefore, no jobs for hotel workers and a whole lot of
impact on our economy.
MR. MEDEIROS: Yeah. Then I'd save 15 minutes to go to work and, you know. there'd be a
lot more people out of work.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Okay. Thank you very much.
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Okay. Any further questions? Okay. Seeing none, thank you.
MR. MEDEIROS: I'll work on pronouncing your first name.

...(Laughter)...
CHAIR KAHO' OHALAHALA: ... (Chuckles)... Mahalo. Okay. Then at this time, the Chair,
if there's no objections, I'm going to close public testimony.
COUNCIL MEMBERS: No objections.

. . .END OF PUBLIC TESTIMONY ..
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Okay. Members, we have been in public testimony for two
hours now. So that means that we have very limited time to actually do our work. So I
would like to take a ten minute recess and we will reconvene at 3:45. Recess.
.(gavel). . .
RECESS:

3:35 p.m.

RECONVENE: 3:48 p.m.
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: . . .(gavel).
reconvene our meeting.

Okay. The Planning Chair would like to

ITEM NO. 2(2): GENERAL PLAN UPDATE (MAUI ISLAND PLAN) (C.C. No. 07-54)
CHAIR KAHO' OHALAHALA: Okay. Members, I would like to resume our deliberations that
ended in our last meeting on August 16 th , and so that brings us back to the matrix on
Chapter 6 relating to infrastructure. At the last meeting, we began a review of the topic
of transit. We have before the body, a pending motion to approve lines 751 to 760, as
revised on Chapter 6 matrix. So at this time, Members, if you go to your matrix, we are
deliberating on the main motion, matrix items 751 to matrix item 760. So, okay.
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: I just had a question, Mr. Chair. And is this where Mr. Nishiki was
going to introduce...no?
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CHAIR KAHO' OHALAHALA: No.
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: Not this one.
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: His precedes this.
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: Okay.
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: So, we will go back to, to that after we've dealt with this
current motion on the floor. Okay. So, are there any discussion then on matrix items 751
to 760? Member Baisa.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Thank you very much, Chair. I'd like to go back to 759. Since
that was the topic of so much discussion today, can we look at what is there at the
moment? Our matrix may have been amended and I didn't write it in.
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Okay. If you look on, on the board then...
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: Oh, we're not there yet...761.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: 759.
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: Oh, 759.
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Yes, 759 is on the board.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: So that's the latest wording?
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Staff, we have not made any changes to -VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: No.
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: --any language then at this point? So there is no change to any
of the language at this, at this point, Member Baisa.
COUNCILMEMBER BALSA: My concern is that there is maybe not a clear understanding of
what that means. And we had this discussion about -VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: Uh-huh.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: --the word facilitate, moving it, and the thing about providing
transit services has been eliminated if we're going to go with the Director's
recommendation. I'm trying to think of how we could soften that so that we keep the
idea that it's something to think about, but yet it not be threatening so people think that
we're going to force them to move their stuff. And yet, you know, it's a, it's a, it's a
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good idea and something we might want to think about and talk about, but it shouldn't be
we're going to do it.
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Okay. Member Baisa, I think you had queried the GPAC
testifier on the, the specific language provided by GPAC versus that of the Maui Planning
Commission and that of the -COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Correct.
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: -- the Director so...
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: I, I still would like to kind of fix that if we're going to use the
GPAC's recommendation to work with the private and public entities to consider but not
necessarily to relocate. I think it's threatening to the folks and that's why we have all
these people here today, because I think there's a misunderstanding that we really want
all of...everybody to move. And that may not be practical, considering all of the
testimony that we've heard. So, I would like to amend the wording of that.
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Okay. Do you...you are -VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: I have.
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: --welcome to, to make a motion.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: I...if...I think Member Johnson has some wording she'd like to
put in and I'm willing to defer to her.
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Anyone else?

... (Laughter) ...
CHAIR KAHO' OHALAHALA: Okay. Member Johnson?
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: Yes. I, you know, I'm going turn this into being a negative, I'm
going to turn, try to turn it into positive, and I would put consider expansion of rental car
facilities in West and. South Maui, period.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: I can second that motion. That says it well.
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Okay. Members, we have a motion on the floor, made by
Member Johnson, second by Member Baisa, and the language is posted on the board for
you. Okay. Discussion? Member Molina, followed by Member Nishiki.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Yeah. Thank you, Chair. Just more of a question for
Corporation Counsel on this whole idea of the, well, I guess the initial proposal in terms
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of our jurisdiction. Because this...the initial proposal from the Department was to
relocate the rental car facilities out to West and South Maui, and because this has impacts
to the State, what authority does the County have? Because we're talking about
something that could impact the revenues to the State.
CHAIR KAHO' OHALAHALA: Corporation Counsel?
MR. HOPPER: Unfortunately, Member Molina, that's not an issue I've done a considerable
amount of research on. I can say that this policy, if you're talking about expansion of
rental car facilities in West and South Maui, I think you'd have a...you would mostly
likely have greater control outside of the airport area. You could deal with, for example,
zoning in West and South Maui to allow for those types of facilities, and would probably
have a greater chance to actually allow for the expansion in those areas. Of course, it's
the companies that, you know, would need to expand there themselves. But, you know,
as, as far as, as, as far as providing the land or zoning the land for that activity, I'd think
you'd have a bit more of an ability outside of, you know, outside of the immediate airport
area, is my understanding.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Okay. And I'd wanted to ask that question prior to Member
Johnson's consideration, which I think, it now, I guess is much more broader. It softens
it, it basically takes the whole airport issue out. So we basically leave the option for the
rent-a-car companies to leave their facilities at the airport, and if they want to expand, as,
as you had stated, Mr., Mr. Hopper, that maybe, in the future, County can consider, you
know, allowing more expansion of rent-a-car facilities outside of the airport. So,
Mr. Chair, I can, I can certainly support the amending 759 using the language of Member
Johnson. Thank you.
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Okay. Thank you. Member Nishiki?
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Yeah. Thank you. I was reading with interest the
August 30, 2010 letter from the State Department of Transportation in which they
recommended the Land Use Committee reconsider the above noted action plan on the
subject of seeking relocation of rent-a-car facilities out of the State's airport. I, I, I don't,
in listening to Dick, I don't think it was ever that intention, and then listening to the
testifiers, I think that that's what [sic] they came because they thought, we're saying get
out of the airport and go do your business on South and West Maui. And I think this
motion itself and I think, me personally, I don't see removing the rent-a-car from the
airport as something that we should do.
Yes, I'm concerned about traffic, but that's an issue that I think we need to deal with.
Will moving these rental car facilities out...and, and we heard from many people, I think
it would pose, if they're totally out, it would pose too much of a problem for those of us
that travel interisland and would need to get transportation and have to go all the way to
South Maui or West Maui via a bus or whatever is to be provided for. As much as I don't
like also, the fact that visitors don't use the ma and pa stores, or whatever in the different
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areas, it's still a reality that people shop at Costco, I mean, you...all of us that shop there,
I don't try to go there but those that do, you, you see who's in there. And, you know, it's
like I can't believe it, it's visitors and locals that use it. It's economic times. So people
would be driving back into this area, especially for people that use condos and those kind
of amenities. You know, people that use these amenities do cook and eat at the facility
just because it's a cheaper way to do it.
You look at many of the snow birds that come, they don't rent a car all the time, but if
they can hitch a ride of of of people that do, then they will basically rent it from say, the
West Maui facility. So the language that is being proposed by Jo Anne, seconded by
Gladys, I think, softens it. It doesn't say that we want the rent-a-car facilities out of
Kahului Airport. And again, it seems like, in how the State Department of Transportation
attempts to...will, in, in, in what this facility is going to be look, look like. They're not
going to even have the so-called buses that move around and around in that area. People
are going to...I don't know how they're going to be able to do it, but they're going to be
able to go to an office, rent a vehicle, jump in their vehicle, and then get the hell out of
the airport. And what people like you said, hey, even we have European visitors, some of
them fly like not five or ten hours, they fly like 20 hours, 30 hours. I know just because
my daughter happens to be married to a, a German, and when they travel from Maui, they
got, they go for 30 hours sometimes and just want to get home once they hit Germany.
Similarly, people from Europe, you know, they want to get in their car and go that extra
40 minutes I think is...would be a concern.
CHAIR KAHO' OHALAHALA: Okay.
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Thank you.
CHAIR KAHO' OHALAHALA: Thank you. Member Pontanilla?
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Yeah. Just a fast clarification from...to Corporation
Counsel in regards to any move, moves by companies. The moves will be at their
expense, meaning that they need to go get the land and move their facility or does the
State have to do this?
not an expert on this area. I...my understanding
MR. HOPPER: Thank you, Mr. Chair.
is that if a rental car company needed to build a facility in West or South Maui it would
be, it would be, privately, you know, funded. But, I, I, I... unless the State is subsidizing
that for some reason, and I, I don't know why that would happen so.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Yeah, I, I would think the State shouldn't be responsible
for moving those companies to those location. Thank you. Thank you, Chairman.
CHAIR KAHO' OHALAHALA: Okay. Further discussion? Go ahead, Member Medeiros.
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COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Mahalo, Mr. Chairman. Yeah, I, I can support
the...Member Baisa's amending 759. I think we need to give it the flexibility that should
economic conditions improve and should supply and demand improve in areas like West
Maui and South Maui, certainly, the car companies, you know, would plan to expand
their current operations in those areas. So it doesn't remove them from the airport area,
and there was a lot of testimony about people traveling and being able to get their car at
the airport. But I know there are some airports, like Las Vegas that you get on a bus and
you go, but it's not 45 minutes, it's like five minutes away and they have large facilities
there that operate really well for the car rentals. So I, I think something like that would
be considered, but I, I think, you know, getting people to have to get on a bus and travel
45 minutes or...is asking the visitor too much. And then not being able to stop at Costco
and Walmart and Kmart and, you know, all of those places on their way, on their way to
condominium operated hotels, where they have full kitchens and, and travel with families
would take away that opportunity. So I'll support the amended 759. Mahalo,
Mr. Chairman.
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Go ahead, Member Molina.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: I just want to quickly add, I just want to add...expound a little
bit more on Member Johnson's consideration. I, I think this has been a good lesson for
us all. I mean, when looking at the item 759 on face value, you know, we wouldn't think
it would cause such, you know, harm, but I'm glad people from the rent-a-car industries
came out to make us aware of the unintended consequences something like this could
potentially have. I just had my granddaughter and son-in-law and my, and daughter come
over from Honolulu and needless to say they rented a car. Now as far as taking a bus out
to Kaanapali or West Maui to get a rent-a-car, I'm sure would create a tremendous
amount of inconvenience, especially when you've got strollers and bags and all those
other things. So, I think this is...the, the language that Member Johnson had...has added
has created much more flexibility and avoids a lot of the unintended consequences,
especially the potential loss of State revenues, in the times that we live in right now. And
of course, the potential loss of jobs from the rent-a-cars, I mean this is something that we
certainly don't need and of course, the inconvenience itself. So I want to thank Member
Johnson and Member Baisa for bringing this up for consideration. Thank you, Chairman.
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Department, do you have any comments?
MR. SUMMERS: Thank you, Mr. Chairman. We can live with it.
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Okay. No further discussion? Then all those in favor...
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Yeah. I want to speak for the last chance.
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Okay. Go ahead, Member Nishiki.
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COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: You know, it is sad for Maui and its people and, and nothing
against those that have come to testify, but I think all of us remember when we used to
travel interisland and even coming to Maui, where our families could rent from these
small families that used to own rent-a-cars. But, you know, Maui's changing. It's not
always the best and, and, and I don't know how come these people are still not operating,
maybe it's similar to the ma and pa stores, the Suda's or the Azeka's or whatever, all
gone in Kihei. You know, it's like that's the sad part, you know, it's like the corporate
comes in, they, they have however the ability to pay the big monies to have a small...a
place at the airport and, and, and all the small ones are all gone anymore, and it's like,
like we saw today, you know, we represent nine of the corporate types of people that are
coming in again. You know, we saw at one time, the plantation was the big boys, the
Tunas, you know. And now again, in the guise of the corporations, these people are
coming in and, you know, that money is going back to the mainland and Japan or
wherever.
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Okay, Mr. Nishiki, this is on the, on the motion, okay.
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: And, and so that's only part that's sad when I see what is
occurring here, but -CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Okay.
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: --I just had to say it.
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Thank you. Okay, Members, all those in favor of the motion,
signifies...signify by saying, "aye".
COUNCIL MEMBERS: Aye.
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Opposed, "no"? Okay. 759 is adopted as amended.
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VOTE:

AYES: Chair Kaho'ohalahala, Vice-Chair Johnson, and Councilmembers
Baisa, Medeiros, Molina, and Nishiki.
NOES: None.
ABSTAIN: None.
ABSENT: None.
EXC.: Councilmember Victorino.

MOTION CARRIED.
ACTION: APPROVED AMENDMENT.
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Okay, Members, up to 760. Go ahead, Member Johnson.
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: Yes, Mr. Chair. I'd just like to move to restore on line 758 on the
matrix to restore the General Plan Advisory Committee statement that says regularly
conduct transit system needs assessment surveys to ensure community satisfaction.
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Okay. Going back to 750...
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: 758.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: 758.
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: You know, this was already amended.
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: Oh, it was? Oh.
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Yes. We took action on that.
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: Oh, okay. I had it not ticked off Okay, great. That's wonderful.
Alright, that's fine.
CHAIR KAHO`OHALAHALA: Okay. Members, further discussion? Okay, if not, then all
those in favor of the main motion, as amended, signify by saying, "aye".
COUNCIL MEMBERS: Aye.
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Opposed, "no"? Okay. Motion is carried.
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VOTE:

AYES: Chair Kaho'ohalahala, Vice-Chair Johnson, and Councilmembers
Baisa, Medeiros, Molina, and Nishiki.
NOES: None.
ABSTAIN: None.
ABSENT: None.
EXC.: Councilmember Victorino.

MOTION CARRIED.
ACTION: APPROVED MAIN MOTION, AS AMENDED.
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Okay, Members, we... Chair will entertain now a motion to
adopt matrix No. 761, objective 2, and the attached policies ending on 767.
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: I so move, Mr. Chair.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Second.
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Okay. Moved by Member Johnson, seconded by Member
Medeiros to adopt the objective 2 and the policies on 761 to 767. Discussion?

CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Okay. Member Baisa.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Chair, No. 761, the objective, more diversified and stable
funding base to support transportation goals. I'd like to hear from the Planning
Department what they were looking for. I mean that's a very, very interesting objective,
and I'm sure it's been going on for many, many years that we're trying to find the money
to take care of our transportation goals. I'd like to know a little more about what they
were thinking.
CHAIR KAHO' OHALAHALA: Department, comments?
MR. SUMMERS: Thank you, Mr. Chairman. This gets back to trying to develop the revenue
mechanisms that ensure we not only have a stable base of revenue for O&M, Operations
and Maintenance Costs, but also capital improvements, and some of the testimony
alluded to this. We consistently, over the last several decades have not kept up with
infrastructure systems, transportation being one of those systems. The only way we're
going to get in front of this issue is if we develop some alternative revenue tools. We
look at proposals that are more aligned with the who benefits, who pays principle, which
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would encourage a more responsible consumer in terms of transportation choices. So
there's a lot of new research that would suggest we can improve the quality of our
transportation systems, and do so in a way that encourages consumers to be more
sensitive to the impacts on roadways. So that's what this is trying to get at. It's
discussed in more detail in the implementation chapter.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: It's a really important goal, because I think all of us who have sat
on the Council for any period of time know that the constituents constantly remind us
about the status of our roads, and you know, we have these miles and miles and miles of
County roads that we cannot seem to get to, to repair. And even though we get money
every year it's just a tiny, little, you know, drop in the bucket of what we can do. Like
my constituents will say, well, what are you going to do with 6 or $700,000 and I'll say,
well, three quarters of a mile and you know, so you got a road half done. And it makes
them angry and nobody seems to understand about the money for this. And so to me, this
is a really, really important objective, finding the money to do that. And we heard a
testifier say today something about adding another fee...
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Member, Member Baisa -COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Yeah?
CHAIR KAHO' OHALAHALA: Are you going to propose a motion?
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Well, I'd like to see if...
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Because I, I think you're getting into the discussion and we
have nothing on the floor so.
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: On the floor.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Okay, I'll wait.
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Okay.
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Mr. Chairman?
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Okay. Go ahead, Member Nishiki.
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Yeah, you know that Gladys talks about 761. When you use
the word plan for -COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: 761.
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: --is that more of a policy than an objective? I mean, I, I don't,
don't want to get into just words but --
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CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Department?
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: --it seems like...
MR. SUMMERS: Thank you, Mr. Chairman. I think...and it's a very subtle difference, but
because we've used the term more that makes it more of an objective. We're speaking to
a change from an existing condition, and so I think in that context, using the term plan for
is fine.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Well...
CHAIR KAHO' OHALAHALA: Hold on. Member Nishiki, you understand?
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: I understand, I just -... (Laughter)...
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: --don't accept.
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Okay.
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Yeah, it just seems like a policy. I mean, GPAC had just more
diversified -VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: Yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: --using more, but...
MR. SUMMERS: And, and technically, we've used that type of language frequently. This was
actually...we made the change in, in response to some comments we had from the current
Planning Division who felt that just starting with a more diversified was a little abrupt for
them, so we made a change in this particular instance to accommodate that concern.
We're not opposed to having objectives that are not complete sentences, there are many
plans that do that. So we're comfortable either way, whatever the Members are more
comfortable with.
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Yeah. I, I, I guess, when you, when you substantiate and, and
say that it was a bit abrupt, what does abrupt mean in Planning?

...(Laughter)...
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: I, I think...Gladys wants it to be abrupt. You know, and, and I
mean this seriously. You know, we want to make a point.
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CHAIR KAHO' OHALAHALA: Okay. Department?
MS. AOKI: Thank you, Councilmember Nishiki.
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Yeah.
MS. AOKI: I think as John tried to explain, you know, we had our Department review the
policies. This was a suggestion that came out of the current Planning Division. It could
be either way, whatever the Members choose. It was just recognizing that they...their
comment was that perhaps it should be a complete sentence, so we added in the plan for,
but if the Members choose to go with the GPAC recommendation, we'll be fine with that.
CHAIR KAHO' OHALAHALA: Okay, Members, Chair wants to move on. Okay.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Uh-huh.
CHAIR KAHO' OHALAHALA: Okay. Member Baisa?
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Okay. I can live with the plan for a more, you know, their
statement, that's okay. But what I want to really look at is the policy 762. where we talk
about exploring alternative methods and sources of funding transportation improvements
including increased fees, higher taxes, and assessments. I think that unless we fund some
kind of a study, we're going to be exploring for many, many more years without finding
the answer to how we solve our transportation needs, particularly roads. We, we gotta do
some kind of study and, and make people understand how much it costs to do that and
figure out a way to get the money. Whether that's an additional charge on rent-a-cars
which was mentioned today, and I'm not going there so please don't say in the paper that
Mrs. Baisa wants to add something to the rent-a-cars. I'm just talking out loud, but
we've gotta find answers. Is it a couple pennies more on weight, well, what is it, a toll
road, I don't know, but if we're going solve this problem, parking meters, I don't know
what it is, but I think we need to do a serious study. We need to fund one rather than just
generally talk about exploring 'cause I think we'll be exploring forever. Does anybody
think it's a good idea to fund a study? Planning?
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Okay, Department.
MS. AOKI: We completely agree with you. If you note in the action 768, it's actually an action
that was proposed. We deleted it simply because, again, this is in Chapter 9. But if the
Members feel more comfortable inserting it back in, it would address conducting
implementing technical studies to identify potential funding...well, I'm looking at the
Maui Planning Commission's recommendation. But either the GPAC or the Planning
Commission's recommendation.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Where are you at, Kathleen, please?
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MS. AOKI: I'm sorry, 768.
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: 768.
MS. AOKI: So following that, the action items...
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Yeah. Okay.
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: Oh, yeah, restate.
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Okay.
MS. AOKI: So it actually —
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Hold on.
MS. AOKI: --is in there but like a lot of 'em, we've taken those action items because they're in
the CIP, CIPS, I should say.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: So, so, Chair, we going to get to this later?
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Okay. The action item is the next item after ...(inaudible)...
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Okay, well, when we get there, I'd like to put that back. Okay.
Thank you. I'm okay.
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Okay. Go ahead, Member Nishiki.
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Yeah. I, I, I, I think Joe reminded me, Members, that we do
have an action item that we've been waiting in this Council and for the Planning
Department, and Jo Anne is nodding as she is about to leave the Council this year. But
traffic impact fees is something that we're...this Council wrestled with, and then you
went from, you know, going from one area to including now the entire County, and that's
the reason why had we had passed any type of ordinance we would be receiving a lot of
perhaps revenues -CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Okay...
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: --but that's -CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Just so you know -COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: --a reminder.
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CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: --that this, this isn't going to address that specifically, but this
is giving you direction on how you can proceed looking forward. Okay. So it's, it's, it's
what this Plan is intending to do. Okay. So, any further discussions then on the motion
that's before us? Member Johnson?
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: Mr. Chair, and I don't know
just make it as a motion, then
people can support it or not support it. On 762, I move to substitute the word explore
with the word support, and then right after including where it says increased fees, I want
to substitute increased with impact fees.
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Second.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Yay.
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Okay. Moved by Member Johnson, seconded by Member
Nishiki to amend 762, and the language is on the board before you. Discussion? Okay.
Department?
MR. SUMMERS: Thank you, Mr. Chairman. If that recommendation were, were to be pursued,
we feel it would narrow the intent a little bit. So if we do that, we'd like to add impact
and other fees.
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: Oh, okay. Slash other?
MR. SUMMERS: Right.
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: I will take that as a friendly amendment, impact, slash other fees.
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Okay. Member Nishiki?
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: No objections.
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Okay, fine. Friendly amendment. Okay. Discussion on the
amendment? Go ahead, Member Molina.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Yeah, Chair. The word support, you see higher taxes, I don't
know if it's mandating that this future body -VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: No.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: --is going to support higher taxes. I, I'd rather maybe see
consider if that would be a...
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: It's...
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COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: I don't know, I'm just, I'm just, -CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Hold on.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: --you know, for me, I'm kind of concerned about support
because it's already you're taking a stand on supporting higher taxes, and that may not be
the wishes of a future Council. But maybe consider rather than support. So I'll just
throw that out for discussion, Chair.
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Okay, I, I think the, the motion and the Department is looking
at. at being very broad and it's not specifically pointing out to any one of those
suggestions -VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: No, no.
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: --in fact, if you took out the parentheses then, you know, you
would have the broadest.
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: Yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER BALSA: Yeah.
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Okay. But I think it's only just to highlight, you know...
COUNCILMEMBER BALSA: Ideas.
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Yeah. Okay. So Member Johnson.
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: Yeah. And, and that's what I was going to say. What you're
supporting is just looking at the alternative methods and these other sources of funding
for transportation improvements. It's not saying that you're going to support those other
fees or higher taxes. Yeah, it's just that you're going to look at those areas for other
sources of funding.
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Okay. Member Molina? Okay.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: No further comments.
...(Laughter)...
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Sorry.
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Okay. Then, if no further discussion, all those in favor of the
amendment signify by saying "aye".
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COUNCIL MEMBERS: Aye.
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Opposed, "no"? Okay. The amendment...
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Chair, aye with reservations, just for the record.
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Okay. Aye with reservations. Okay.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Yeah. For what it's worth.
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Okay. The amendment is adopted.
VOTE:

AYES: Chair Kaho'ohalahala, Vice-Chair Johnson, and Councilmembers
Baisa, Medeiros, Molina, and Nishiki.
NOES: None.
ABSTAIN: None.
ABSENT: None.
EXC.: Councilmember Victorino.

MOTION CARRIED.
ACTION: APPROVED AMENDMENT.
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Okay. Further discussion, Members? Okay. Seeing none.
then all those in favor of the motion as amended signify by saying, "aye'.
COUNCIL MEMBERS: Aye.
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Opposed, "no"? Okay. That section is adopted as an
amended.
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VOTE:

AYES: Chair Kaho'ohalahala, Vice-Chair Johnson, and Councilmembers
Baisa, Medeiros, Molina, and Nishiki.
NOES: None.
ABSTAIN: None.
ABSENT: None.
EXC.: Councilmember Victorino.

MOTION CARRIED.
ACTION: APPROVED MAIN MOTION, AS AMENDED.
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: That moves us now to the action item which is matrix Nos. 768
and 769. Chair would entertain a motion.
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: So moved, Mr. Chair.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Second. Second.
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: A second? Okay. Moved by Member Johnson, second by
Member Baisa to adopt the action items 768, 769. Discussion, Members? Go ahead,
Member Johnson.
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: This is the one where I'm going to...otherwise we wouldn't have
anything in action items.
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Uh-huh.
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: This is the one where I'm going to...I move to restore number 768.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Second.
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Okay. Moved by Member Johnson to...which one do you
want to restore?
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: You know what, I think basically the Maui Planning Commission's
is pretty good.
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Okay.
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: That goes right along with the last one that we were looking at.
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CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Okay. So the motion is to restore the Maui Planning
Commission's -VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: Uh-huh.
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: --language, and seconded by Member Baisa. Okay.
Discussion. Members? Seeing none, then all those in favor, signify by saying "aye".
COUNCIL MEMBERS: Aye.
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Opposed. "no"?
VOTE:

AYES: Chair Kaho'ohalahala, Vice-Chair Johnson, and Councilmembers
Baisa, Medeiros, Molina, and Nishiki.
NOES: None.
ABSTAIN: None.
ABSENT: None.
EXC.: Councilmember Victorino.

MOTION CARRIED.
ACTION: APPROVED AMENDMENT.
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Okay. We've got one more item there.
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: That was what?
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: 769.
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: This is the one that we just basically did.
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Okay. No,
both, yeah?

only saying that because the motion is for

VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: Oh, okay. Well, 769 though isn't it proposed to be deleted?
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: To be deleted, yes.
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: So do I have...
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: So if there is no other further consideration then?
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VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: No, no.
CHAIR KAHO' OHALAHALA: Okay.
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: Unless you have something.
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: So just technically, Staff, then, if we adopt this then we're
accepting the deletion? Okay. Good. Okay then, if no further discussion, then all those
in favor of the motion as amended signify by saying "aye".
COUNCIL MEMBERS: Aye.
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Okay. Opposed, "no"?
VOTE:

AYES: Chair Kaho‘ohalahala, Vice-Chair Johnson, and Councilmembers
Baisa, Medeiros, Molina, and Nishiki.
NOES: None.
ABSTAIN: None.
ABSENT: None.
EXC.: Councilmember Victorino.

MOTION CARRIED.
ACTION: APPROVED MAIN MOTION, AS AMENDED.
VICE CHAIR JOHNSON: Mr. Chair, just, I know we voted on it, but I see what the
-

Department was saying. Because the first part is the conducting the technical studies to
identify that, and then the second part of it is the establishment of alternative financing.
You know, so I... could I have a comment, I know that's going backwards, but, you
know, can we manage if that is indeed in Chapter 9. Then the...is...
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: No, the, the Chair would suggest that why don't you just adopt
the second one right now.
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: Yeah, okay. Mr. Chair, I move to reconsider the item that we just
voted on.
CHAIR KAHO' OHALAHALA: Okay.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Mr. Chair, I second the motion.
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CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Okay. Go ahead, Member Johnson.
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: Yeah. Do we have to move on reconsideration first or...?
COUNCILMEMBER BALSA: Yeah.
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Okay. We have a motion.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: On the reconsideration.
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: How about a friendly reconsideration?
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: Okay. Alright.
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: 'Cause all we're trying to say is we're gonna.. .
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: Yeah, yeah. My, my reconsideration then would be to reinstate,
item No. 769 as it appears under GPAC recommendation.
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Okay. Member Baisa?
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Second the motion.
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Okay. Moved by Member Johnson then and seconded by
Member Baisa to adopt the GPAC language under matrix 769. Discussion? Okay.
Seeing none, then all those in favor signify by saying "aye".
COUNCIL MEMBERS: Aye.
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Opposed, "no"? Okay. The motion is carried and the action
items are adopted as amended.
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VOTE:

AYES: Chair Kaho ohalahala, Vice-Chair Johnson, and Councilmembers
Baisa, Medeiros, Molina, and Nishiki.
.

NOES: None.
ABSTAIN: None.
ABSENT: None.
EXC.: Councilmember Victorino.
MOTION CARRIED.
ACTION: APPROVED AMENDMENT.
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Okay. Before we move forward, okay, we are going to be
losing Members in the next five minutes so... we made some progress.
...(Laughter)...
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Okay. I know that we were going to revisit Member
Nishiki's...
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: Yeah.
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Member Nishiki, are you ready with your revisit?
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: I'm ready.
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: And that was just the one item?
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Chair?
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Yeah. I just hate to lose Members -VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: Yeah. Yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: --on this very important -VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: Yeah, it's just still..
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: --motion.
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Okay.
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COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: So I don't think five minutes is going to be enough.
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: Oh yeah. Oh, oh, yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Okay. The next meeting.
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: I would prefer that this entire Committee -CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Okay, then...thank you for...
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: --have this discussion.
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Well, I just wanted to know how, how efficient we were going
to be on that. Okay. Members, then, as you know, the, the meetings...and today took
two hours just to take public testimony. It left us really with almost just 30 minutes of
actual -COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Right.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Work.
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: --working time. So tomorrow, I'm going to ask the Members
right now, because Water has cancelled their meeting, I would like to ask, Members, if
you would consider a recess of this meeting to be reconvened tomorrow morning in the
Water -COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Tomorrow morning.
CHAIR KAHO' OHALAHALA: --Committee's slot beginning at 9:00.
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: At 9:00, yeah.
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: And I would like to ask if you can do that because what that
would allow us is to at least finish this chapter. Otherwise, we would have to adjourn our
meeting, and then we would have to start all over again. Okay. So, if you would check
your, your calendars real quickly for tomorrow, as a 9:00 reconvene. Okay.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Chair, I'm sorry but I'm totally booked.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Same, same here, Chair.
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Okay. We have two -VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: I can...
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CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: --that...Member Johnson?
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: I, I, I can do it. You know, that's not a problem.
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Okay, we need four Members to. -VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: Yeah.
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: --to have quorum.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Quorum.
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Yes. So right now two Members, Molina and Baisa, said
they're not available.
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: I can't make it.
CHAIR KAHO' OHALAHALA: And you're not available, Member Nishiki?
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: Oh, oh, well three.
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Okay. Then that takes care of that. We don't have quorum.
Okay, Members, Chair has tried to find some way to get our business done, and
obviously the Members can't make the...any kind of recess then we don't have an
opportunity to continue.
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: Mr. Chair?
CHAIR KAHO' OHALAHALA: Go ahead.
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: Because I have only one item on my agenda for Thursday afternoon,
it probably won't take me more than an hour. So that would be probably at 2:30 on
Thursday afternoon. I don't know if that works any better for individuals.
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: David, are there any other spots besides Tuesday? Okay,
Members. two -VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: Thursday, it would be -CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Two-thirty...
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: --at, you know, 2:30.
CHAIR KAHO' OHALAHALA: Two-thirty on Thursday, Members?
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COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Chair? I have commitments already for that afternoon.
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: I can make it.
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Okay. Nishiki, Johnson, we need one more Member or...
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: I have to check. I think I have.. .
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Is that something you can check on?
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Yeah.
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Because it's a difference between adjourn and recess right
now.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Yeah.
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: Yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Uh-huh.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Chair, I'd just like to offer another consideration. I, I know,
next week, September 7 th , we do have an off-week meeting scheduled by the Water
Resources Committee. I don't know if that afternoon, if that is one consideration
although we can't recess, we would have to post, but that may be an option, cause...
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Okay. If we can do a recess, the Chair would prefer that so
that we can just continue today's work.
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: Yeah.
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: That would be the first preference other than an adjourn.
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: Are we meeting on Friday?
CHAIR KAHO' OHALAHALA: Member Molina, can you check your calendar for Thursday?
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Yeah. I, I think I may have a difficult time doing Thursday's
after Member Johnson's meeting or item.
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: Yeah, only for . . . (inaudible).. .
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: So it might be difficult for me to stay the rest of the day.
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CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: One. Two. Okay. So right now we have Member Nishiki,
Member Medeiros, you cannot.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Cannot.
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Thursday.
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: I can.
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: You can. And Member Baisa, on Thursday?
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Depends on whether I can move stuff around. You know how it
is, we plan our week and so can we move it. I need a little time, thank you.
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Okay. A little time, like a minute?
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: A little time to make phone calls and contact people. That's the
problem 'cause I'm committed and I need to go.
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Okay. Then if we cannot do the reconvene now, then we're
going to have to adjourn.
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: Well. Or, or post for next week. Can we post for next week?
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Yeah, you know, I don't mind posting, but it...the posting
means that -VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: We...new testimony.
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: --we're, we're going to start all over again with public
testimony, and, and I'm not trying to prevent that but we've not moved from one chapter
here.
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: I know.
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: And we haven't...we've gotten only 30 minutes of working
time today. Okay. So if there's no other alternative then...
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: Can we take like a five...two minute recess? Or no?
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: No, I'm.. .
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: Oh, she's gotta go.
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIK1: Can we take a recess so Gladys can find...
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COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: I can't do it now.
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: She can't, she can't do it now.
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Oh.
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Urn, wait. Hold on, just a second.

...(Pause)...
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Okay, Members, how 'bout this? If we go for a recess 'till
Thursday and we do not make quorum on Thursday at 2:30, then that meeting will be
cancelled.
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: Okay.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Thanks.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Okay.
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Okay.
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Okay. And then, Member Baisa, you'll have a chance to look
at your, your schedules and Member Victorino will be back. I don't know his schedule at
this point, but if we do...that would be September...
UNIDENTIFIED SPEAKER: Second.
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: Second.
CHAIR KAHO' OHALAHALA: Second.
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: Second.
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Yes. So we recess until September 2
Committee meeting and we, we would reconvene at 2:30 --

nd ,

following your

VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: Two-thirty. Yep.
CHAIR KAHO' OHALAHALA: --on Thursday, September 2 nd . Okay.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Chair, I'll try to move the appointment I have there. We'll see.
Okay, I think we can.
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CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Okay. In that, then the Chair is going to recess today's
meeting 'till September 2 nd , Thursday, at 2:30. Okay. Thank you. Meeting is in recess.
. .(gavel). . .

RECESS: 4:30 p.m.

SOL P. KAHO'OHALAHALA, Chair
Planning Committee
pc:min:100830
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